# UNIVERSITY OF REGINA ARCHIVES AND SPECIAL COLLECTIONS THE DR JOHN ARCHER LIBRARY

#### 89-58

# WESTERN PRODUCER PRAIRIE BOOKS

By JANA BUHLMANN FEBRUARY 14, 1994

> REVISED AUGUST 2009

By ELIZABETH SEITZ

**Western Producer Prairie Books Fonds.** - 1954-1988. - 23 m of textual records. - 236 photographs: b&w, colour; 20 X 25 cm and smaller.

#### Administrative history:

**Dates**: Western Producer Prairie Books was established as an independent department of the newspaper <u>Western Producer</u> in 1975. It was dissolved when its assets were sold to Douglas and McIntyre of Vancouver in the fall of 1991.

#### Mandate:

The mandate of Western producer Prairie books was to publish books which would contribute to the enjoyment and enlightenment of the farmers of western Canada, to preserve a record of western tradition and history, and to encourage western writers. Manuscripts relating to the three Prairie Provinces, the various types of farming found in the region, and the ethnic groups which settled Western Canada were among those selected for publication.

#### Predecessor and Successor Bodies:

Prior to the establishment of Western Producer Prairie Books, books were published by the Western Producer itself. It began to publish in 1954, and in 1968 the Prairie Books Committee was established to deal specifically with the publication of books. In 1973 Prairie Books purchased the publishing rights, remaining books and unbound sheets of the Institute of Applied Arts Ltd. from the estate of William Clarence Richards of Edmonton, its publisher. To obtain Manitoba title for Prairie Books the list of Prairie Publishing Co. Ltd. was purchased from J.A.D. Stuart of Winnipeg. In 1975, the new Editor and Publisher of the Western Producer, R. Phillips, decided that the book publishing end of the business could no longer be run through the Executive Editor. He hired a manager, who would be in charge of editorial and marketing functions and Chairman of what had become the Publications Selection committee. Soon after, additional staff members were added, and in that same year, Western Producer Prairie Books became an independent department.

In the fall of 1991, Western Producer Prairie Books' assets were sold to Douglas and McIntyre of Vancouver.

# Administrative Relationships:

When Western Producer Prairie Books was an independent department of the newspaper, <u>Western Producer</u>. It was subsidized by the Saskatchewan Wheat Pool, which also owns the <u>Western Producer</u>.

#### Administrative Structure:

When Western Producer Prairie Books was established as an independent department in 1975, a managerial position was created. This manager was in charge of both editorial and marketing functions. Additional staff members were added at this same time.

#### Other Significant Information:

The Western Producer put out its first book, <u>To Find the Daily Bread</u>, by Jacob Fast, in 1954 after releasing it in installments in the <u>Western Producer</u>. The next year, the newspaper took on its first commercial venture in book publishing, with the publication of So Soon Forgotten by Dick Fairfax.

In 1958, the new Editor and Publisher of the <u>Western Producer</u>, T.R. Melville-Ness, established the position of promotion manager, who would be responsible for the promotion and sale of books. Prior to this, books were advertised and sold directly through the newspaper. By 1966, the number of manuscripts awaiting publication had increased enough to necessitate publishing some books straight from manuscripts, rather than serializing them in the newspaper first. This new process put a great deal of strain on the printing plant and eventually resulted in the creation of the Prairie Books Committee in April of 1968, establishing a structure for the publication of books.

Douglas and McIntyre of Vancouver, who purchased the assets of Western Producer Prairie Books, started the imprint, Greystone Books. This publisher maintains a mandate similar to that of Prairie Books. It also holds the rights to the publication of all books that had been put out by Western Producer Prairie Books.

# **Custodial history:**

The records comprising the Western Producer Prairie Books fonds were maintained by Western Producer Prairie Books. They were transferred directly from Prairie Books' offices.

# Scope and content:

Fonds consists of records related to the publishing of books and calendars.

# Immediate source of acquisition:

Records were transferred from Western Producer Prairie Books on August 29, 1989.

This is a closed fonds. Prior permission from the donor must be obtained.

#### INTRODUCTION

Western Producer Prairie Books got its start as part of the newspaper, <u>Western Producer</u>. The paper put out its first book, <u>To Find the Daily Bread</u>, in 1954 after releasing it in installments in the <u>Western Producer</u>. The book was published on the request of the author, Jacob Fast, who had refused payment for his manuscript. Instead he was given 200 copies of his book in pamphlet form. The next year, the newspaper took on its first commercial venture in book publishing, with the publication of <u>So Soon Forgotten</u> by Dick Fairfax. The book had a stitched, semi-sift cover and a royalty of ten percent went to the author.

In 1958, the new Editor and Publisher of the Western Producer, T.R. Melville-Ness, established the position of promotion manager, who would be responsible for the promotion and sale of books. Prior to this, books were advertised and sold directly through columns in the newspaper. In 1966, the number of manuscripts awaiting publication had increased enough to necessitate the publishing of some books straight from manuscripts, rather than publishing the book in its entirety after it had been released as a serial in the newspaper. This new process put a great deal of strain on the printing plant and eventually resulted in the creation of the Prairie Books Committee in April of 1968, establishing a structure for the publication of books. In 1975, new Editor and Publisher R. Phillips decided that the book publishing end of the business could no longer be run through the Executive Editor. Rob Sanders was hired as manager of Prairie Books, in charge of both editorial and marketing functions and Chairman of what had become the Publications Selection Committee. Soon after, additional staff members were added, and in that same year, Western Producer Prairie Books became an independant department.

Western Producer Prairie Books was subsidized by the Saskatchewan Wheat Pool, through a process of borrowing capital and returning earnings. Its objective was to cover costs from sales. It received grants from the Canadian Book Publishing Development Program and the Canada Council Block Grant Program. At first, Prairie Books marketed solely to Western Producer subscribers. Later, it expanded its market to eventually distribute on an international level in the 1980s.

In the Fall of 1991 Western Producer Prairie Books' assets were sold to Douglas and McIntyre of Vancouver, who started the imprint, Greystone Books. This publisher maintains a mandate similar to that of Prairie Books. It also holds the rights to the publication of all books that had been put out by Western Producer Prairie Books.

This collection was generated and collected by Western Producer Prairie Books. It primarily represents the years in which Prairie Books functioned as an independent department, 1975 to its demise. However, the majority of the books published by Western Producer Prairie Books are also included in this collection, extending from 1954 to 1988. Files pertaining to publishers and professional and governmental organizations which maintained a relationship with Prairie Books are also included. Of special note are the many books written by Grant MacEwan, who published through Western Producer Prairie Books for over twenty years.

This collection measures approximately 23 linear metres.

**NOTE ON ARRANGEMENT** - The filing system which was utilized by Western Producer Prairie Books has been maintained in this collection. Minor alteration in the order of headings has been made in order to connect similar groups of files.

A number of files contained no records and were therefore excluded from the finding aid. These files were as follows:

2-001-01 The Western Producer "Highlights of the West"

Fulfillment Editing, Design, Manufacturing Costs for Books

Modern Press Receiving Slips for Books - 1981

#### **Customer Files**

018937508 Atkinson Drugs 034150003 Mr. Doug Bocking, Saskatoon, Archives Board 035840008 Borogrove Books 036660009 Brandon Campus Books

036820009 Brett's Gifts and Stationery

**Broadway Book Merchants** 

050905009 Canada Council

052500006 Canadiana Gifts Ltd.

011940004 Adams Bookstore

033800004 Blue Jay Bookshop

050240001 Caledonia Bookshop

052740008 Capitol Drugs

054845003 The Churchmouse

413320003 Kerrisdale Books

413840000 Kindersley D & L Stationery

430140004 I & J Bookstand

430980003 Lakeland Regional Library, North Battleford

836640003 Village Bookstore, Stonewall

836610006 Village Bookshop, Winnipeg

857700009 Windmill Books

858200009 Wise Men's Way Bookstore

815100003 UBC Library

036940005 Brian's Bookstore

032622508 Mr. lan Bickle

053320008 Carryall Books, Quesnel, B.C.

050180009 CSP Foods Ltd.

237860002 R.D. Green Books

239590003 Guild Gallery #2

### Files, Fraser Seely

Promo 5 Promo Reports

Promo 7 Free Requisition Expenses

Parkland Portraits

Sales 11 Fall Sales Conference 1984

Debra Berglind - active

# Marketing

Blaze the Old Cattle Trail

Eye Opener Bob

I'll Take the Train

Overland by the Yellowhead

Also, a number of abbreviations are used in this collection. The following key sets out these abbreviations:

AcctAccountingAdminAdministrationAdvAdvertisingAssnAssociationsBk ExhBook Exhibitions

LibLibrariesPersPersonnelPubl/PubPublicationsPromoPromotionRepRepresentative

Promo Exp Promotional Expenses

Rev Reviews
Stud Studies
Expend Expenditures
Comp Computerization

**Repros** Reproductions

A colour code system also exists in this collection. It includes the following four colours, which were represented by dots on the original file folders:

**blue** Administration files

red Author files yellow Design files green Editorial files

# **TABLE OF CONTENTS**

# **WESTERN PRODUCER PRAIRIE BOOKS**

Administration

**Author Files** 

Books

Calendars

Catalogues

Committees

Design Files

**Editorial Files** 

**Education Files** 

Festivals and Fairs

Financial Records

Manuscripts

Publicity and Promotion

Songbook

Computer Print-Outs

Registers

Reports

#### **WESTERN PRODUCER PRAIRIE BOOKS**

```
Box 1
               Administration
                       File Classification Master List
                       Numbered Files [blue dot]
                               1-000-00 Office Systems and Procedures - 1977-78, 1981, 1984
                               1-000-01 Accounts Receivable System - 1976-77, 1981, 1984
                               1-000-02 Annual Report
                                   1983-84
                                  1982-83 (oversize item enclosed, #1)
                                  1981-82
                                  1981-82
                                  1980-81
                                  1979-80
                                  1978-79
Box 2
                                  1977-78
                                  1976-77
                                  1975-76
                               1-000-05 Data Processing Committee - P6 (Past) - 1982-83
                               1-000-05 Data Processing Committee - P6 (Past) [cont'd] - 1979,
                                   1981-82 (oversize item enclosed, #2)
                               1-000-05 Thatcher Experience: Word Processing - 1983-85
                               1-000-08 Periodicals Received (Subscriptions) - Old - 1982-83
                               1-000-08 Periodicals Received (subscriptions) - Old [cont'd] 1979-
                                  82
                               1-000-10 Management Consultants - 1983
                               1-000-11 Accounts Payable - 1984
Box 3
                               [1-005-02 Telephone] - 1979-84
                               1-001-00 Budget: Operating and Capital - 1981, 1984
                               1-001-01 Operating Budget
                                  1983-84
                                  1983-84 [cont'd] (oversize item enclosed, #3)
                                  1982-83
                                  1981-82
                                  1981-81 [cont'd]
                                  1980-81
Box 4
                               1-004-02 Finance For the Non-Financial ACP - 1978-81, 1984
                               1-004-02 Employee Training - Past - 1981-84
                               1-004-02 Employee Training - Past [cont'd] - 1979-81
                               1-004-02 (A) Banff Centre Advanced Marketing Management
                                  April, 1980
                                  April, 1980 [cont'd]
                                  April, 1980 [cont'd 2]
                               1-004-02 (B) Banff Publishing Workshop - 1984
Box 5
                               1-003-00 Office Relocation
                                   1982-83
                                  1982-83 [cont'd 1]
                                  1982-83 [cont'd 2]
                               1-003-01 Office Relocation - 1977
                               [1-004-00 Personnel - Management] - 1978, 1981
                               [1-004-00 Personnel Files - Editorial Director] - 1980
                               [1-004-00 Personnel Files - Editorial Assistant] - 1979-80, 1984
                               1-004-00 Sales Stenographer - 1977
                               [1-004-00 Fulfillment Supervisor] - 1984
```

```
[1-004-00 Shipping Clerk] - 1976
                               [1-004-00 Stenographer III] - 1979, 1981
                               [1-004-00 Marketing Director] - 1975
                               [1-004-00 Marketing Assistant] - 1983-84
                               [1-004-00 Order Processing Clerk] - 1984
                               1-004-00 Production Assistant - 1977, 1982
                               1-004-01 Applications for Positions - 1980, 1982-85
                               1-019-01 Capital Budget
                                  1983-84
                                  1982-83
Box 6
                                  1981-82
                                  1980-81
                               1-001-03 Corporate Planning Process - 1983-84
                               1-002-03 Western Producer Publications - Annual Reports -
                                  1976-77, 1979-80, 1984
                               1-002-03 Western Producer Publications - Annual Reports
                                  [cont'd] - 1976, 1979-80
                               1-002-00 Committees - 1981
                               1-002-01 Management Meetings - 1979-83
                               1-002-02 Publication Selection Committee - 1975-81
                               1-002-04 Regular Staff Meetings - 1981-82
                               1-002-05 A Committee of Review - 1980
                               1-002-07 1983 Committee - 1982-83
                               1-002-06 Resource Plan - 1982
                               1-002-10 Divisional Planning Process - 1984-85
                               1-002-08 Art Committee - 1983-84
Box 7
                               1-004-02 (B) Banff Publishing Workshop - 1983-85
                               1-004-02 (B) Banff Publishing Workshop [cont'd] - 1981-83
                               1-004-03 Recommendations for Positions - 1980, 1983
                               1-004-04 Temporary Employees - 1976-84
                               1-004-06 Employee Hours - 1977-84
                               1-004-07 Human Relations - 1978, 1981-82
                               1-004-08 Collective Agreement - 1981-83
                               1-004-09 Recruitment Procedure - 1976-79
                               1-004-10 Dental Plan - 1982
                               1-004-11 Employee Holidays and Days off - 1982-85
                               1-005-00 Procedures, Office - 1977, 1982-84
                               1-006-00 Supplies
                                  1984
                                  1983
Box 8
                                  1982 and Before
                                  1982 and Before
                               1-006-02 Shipping and Postage Expenses - 1983-84
                               1-006-00 Supplies - Regularly Order Stuff - 1980-84
                               1-007-00 Travel - 1976-84
                               1-007-02 Travel Expenses - Rob - 1982-84
                               1-007-02 Travel Expenses - Rob [cont'd] - 1980-82
                               1-007-01 Travel Agents - 1975-77, 1980, 1982-83
                               2-000-00 Publishing: Books - 1974-84
Box 9
                               2-000-01 Publishing Decision - 1983, nd
                               2-000-02 Children's Publishing - 1978-80, 1984
                               2-000-03 Juvenile Fiction - 1984
                               2-000-04 History of Prairie Books - 1977, 1982-83
                               2-000-04 History of Prairie Books [cont'd] - 1977-78
```

```
2-000-05 Laughland Book Report and Analysis - 1978-79, 1982
                               2-000-06 Censorship - 1979
                               2-000-07 Long Range Plan - 1979, 1982-84
                               2-000-09 Mass Market Paper Backs - 1977, 1983-84
                               2-001-00 Authors - 1979-80, 1983-84
                               2-001-04 Saskatchewan Writers Guild - 1975-76, 1984
Box 10
                               [2-001-05] Writers Guild of Alberta - 1984
                               2-001-06 Writers Union of Canada - 1976-84
                               2-001-07 Canadian Writers Market - 1975, 1979, 1982-83
                               2-001-08 Alberta Heritage Learning Resource Project
                                  1.0 - 1979-81
                                  2.0 - 1978-80
                                  3.0 - 1978-79, 1981
                                  3.0 [cont'd] - 1978-79
                                  4.0 - 1979
                               2-001-09 Glenbow - 1978-79, 1983
                               2-001-10 Sask. Bibliography - 1978
                               2-003-00 Contracts - 1982-83
                               2-003-01 Contract Forms - 1975, 1979, 1982-83, nd
                               2-003-02 Contract: Style and Content - 1981
                               2-003-04 WPPB Operating Contract - 1979, 1981
                               [2-004-00] Copyright - 1979-82, 1984
                               [2-004-01] Copyright Canada - 1975-76, 1978, 1980, 1983
                               2-004-02 Copyright International - 1977, 1981
Box 11
                               2-004-04 Libel - 1974, 1978
                               2-004-03 National Library of Canada - 1979-84
                               2-004-05 Prairie Books Letter-of-Intent - 1970-76, 1982
                               2-007-00 Government Policies - 1977-78, 1981, 1983-84
                               2-007-01 Grants for Publishers - 1976, 1981-82, 1984-85
                               2-007-02 Grants - Assistance for Non-Fiction Writers - 1984
                               2-007-03 Ontario Learning [Materials Development Plan] - 1979,
                                  1981
                               2-007-05 Canada Council Block Grant
                                  1984
                                  1983
                                  1982
                               2-007-06 Canada Council Book Purchase Program (Past) -
                                  1972-83
Box 12
                               2-007-04 Canada Council Main File - 1979-84
                               2-007-04 Canada Council Main File [cont'd] - 1975-79
                               Aid to Artists - 1979-80
                               2-007-07 Aid to Scholarly Publishing - 1980-81
                               2-007-08 Book Publishing Development Program - General -
                                  1975, 1980-84
                               2-007-09 Book Publishing Development Program
                                  1984 - Doc
                                  1983 - Doc
                                  1982 - Doc
Box 13
                                  1981 - Doc
                                  (Past) - Doc - 1979-82
                               2-007-10 Sask. Arts Board - Past - 1981-83
                               2-007-10 Sask. Arts Board - Past [cont'd] - 1979-81
                               2-007-10 Sask. Arts Board - Past [cont'd 2] - 1977-79
```

2-007-11 Supply and Services Canada Co-Publishing - 1984 2-007-11 Supply and Service Canada Co-Publishing - 1982-83 Box 14 2-007-11 Supply and Service Canada Co-Publishing [cont'd] -1978-82 2-007-11B Co-Publishing - Museum of Man and Nature - 1984-2-007-14 Co-Publishing - CBC - 1984 2-007-16 Co-Publishing - National Museums - 1981-82 2-007-17 Department of Culture and Youth - 1975, 1977-78 2-007-18 Sask. Cultural Policy Secretariat - 1980-81 2-007-18 Sask. Cultural Policy Secrtariat - 1980-81 2-007-19 Sask. Department of Tourism - 1979 2-007-20 Saskatchewan - London - 1979-80 2-007-17 Alberta Culture - 1976-77, 1981-84 2-007-22 Celebrate Saskatchewan Corporation - 1979 2-007-24 Social Science and Humanties Research Council - 1982 2-007-26 Western Canadian Halfback - 1983-84 Government of Sask, Protocol Officer - 1976-77, 1979 Association for the Export of Canadian Books - 1982, 1984-85 2-008-00 Prairie Books Policy - 1975-77, 1982 2-008-01 Royalties - WPPB - 1975-77, 1980-81, 1984 2-008-02 Royalty Advances Outstanding - 1984 2-008-03 Royalties February, 1984 Box 15 February, 1984 [cont'd] August, 1984 August, 1984 [cont'd] 2-009-00 Price of Books - 1975-76, 1978, 1982 2-009-01 Forms - nd 2-009-02 Tax and Books - 1980, 1983-84, 1986 2-010-00 Canadian Publishers - 1976-80, 1984, 1986 2-010-00 Canadian Publishers [cont'd] - 1975-78 Box 16 2-010-00 Alberta Records Publications (History Society of Alberta) - 1982 2-010-00 Brear Water Press - 1977, 1984 2-010-00 Butterfly Books - 1982 2-010-00 Canadian Plains Research Centre - 1975-80 2-010-00 Clark, Irwin and Co. - 1976-78, 1983-84 2-010-00 William Collins Sons - 1982-83 2-010-00 Deneau Publishers - 1981, 1983 2-010-00 Lovat Dickson - 1980-81 2-010-00 Jim Douglas - 1975-76, 1978, 1981-83 2-010-00 Eden Press - 1984 2-010-00 Formac Publishing - 1983 2-010-00 General Publishing - 1981-84 2-010-00 Hurtig Ltd. - 1975-78, 1980 2-010-00 Institute of Applied Arts - 1973-74, 1976, 1978, 1982-83 2-010-00 Institute of Applied Arts [cont'd] - 1973-76 2-010-00 James Lorimer - 1975-76, 1978, 1982-83 2-010-00 Key Porter Books - 1982, 1984 2-010-00 Lester and Orpen - 1980, 1982-84 2-010-00 Lucinda Vardy Agency - 1984 2-010-00 MacMillan of Canada Ltd. - 1975, 1977, 1980, 1982 2-010-00 McClelland and Stenart - 1975, 1982, 1984

2-010-00 Pemmican Publications - 1981 2-010-00 Prairie Publishers Group - 1983-84 2-010-00 Prairie Publishers Group [cont'd] - 1983-84 Box 17 2-010-00 Prairie Publishers Group [cont'd 2] - 1981-84 2-010-00 Quebec Publishers - 1983 2-010-00 Self-Counsel Press - 1976, 1984 2-010-00 Tree Frog Press - 1976, 1980 2-010-00 University of Alberta Press - 1978 2-010-02 U.S. Publishers (general) - 1984, 1987 2-010-03 Publishers' Consultants - 1979 2-010-04 Publishers' Listings - 1983 2-010-05 Publishing Policy Conference - 1981 2-011-00 Publishers' Associations - 1977, 1979, 1984 2-011-00 Alberta Association of Publishers - 1976-77, 1980 2-011-00 American Publishers Association - 1979 2-011-00 Atlantic Publishers Association - 1979-80 2-011-00 Canadian Book Publishers Council - 1980 2-011-00 B.C. Publishers Group - 1980, nd 2-011-00 Association of Canadian University Presses - nd 2-011-00 Book Development Council - nd 2-011-00 Literary Press Group - 1977, nd 2-011-00 Association of Manitoba Book Publishers - 1980 2-011-00 Ontario Publishers Association - 1980 2-011-00 Welsh Book Council - 1977-79 2-011-01 Sask. Publishers Group - Old - 1983-84 Box 18 2-011-01 Sask. Publishers Group - Old [cont'd 1] - 1980-81, 1986 2-011-01 Sask. Publishers Group - Old [cont'd 2] - 1979-81 2-012-00 Reprint Policy - 1975-80 2-012-01 Reprint Forms - nd 2-013-00 Rights and Permissions - 1980-84 2-013-00 Rights and Permissions [cont'd 1] - 1978-80 2-013-00 Rights and Permissions [cont'd 2] - 1975-77 2-013-02 Media Rights - 1979 2-013-04 B.C. Library Tapes - CNIB - 1975, 1977 2-013-06 Translation - 1980, 1984 2-013-07 American Bookseller's Association - 1981-82 2-013-07 American Bookseller's Association [cont'd] - 1980-81 **Box 19** 2-013-08 Rights - Charcoal's World - 1983-84 2-013-08-A Brand of Its Own - 1982-83 2-013-08 Come'n Get It - 1982-83 2-013-08 Dear Dad, Poor Dad Cook Book - 1982 2-013-08 Fishing in the West - 1983 2-013-08 Grandfather Symons' Homestead Book - 1984 2-013-08 Holy War of Sally Ann - 1983-84 2-013-08 John Ware's Cow Country - 1983 2-013-08 Land of Earth and Sky - 1983 2-013-08 Murder in the Yukon - 1982-83 2-013-08 One Thing for Tomorrow - 1981-83 2-013-08 Red Crow - 1979, 1982-83 2-013-08 Riel and the Rebellion - 1983-84 2-013-08 Silent Song of Mary Eleanor - 1983 2-013-08 Ukrainian Folk Stories - 1982-83, 1986 2-013-08 A Way With Words - 1984 2-013-08 Wine and Wheat - 1983-84

```
2-013-07 London Book Fair - 1977-81, 1984
                               2-013-07 Moscow Book Fair - 1980-81
                               2-013-08 Rights Master by Title - 1980, 1984
                               2-013-08 Jean's Beans - 1987
                               2-013-08 Our Nell - 1984-89
                               2-013-08 Pork, Perfect Pork - 1983-84 (photographs enclosed, #1-5)
                               2-013-08 Prairie Giants Dommasch - 1987
                              2-013-08 Rider Pride - 1983
                              2-013-08 Stanley Knowles - 1984-87
                              2-013-08 Wild Harmony - 1983-84
                              2-013-08 Wildflowers I - 1977-81, 1983
Box 20
                              2-013-08 Windigo - 1982-86, 1988
                              International Rights Agents - France - 1983
                              2-014-00 Prairie Books Style - 1977, 1982
                              2-014-07 American Society of Agricultural Engineers - 1981
                              2-014-07 CBC Television - 1979
                              2-014-07 The Donning Company - 1981
                              2-015-00 Translators - 1976-77, 1979, 1982
                              2-015-01 Herta Hole-Scherer - 1979
                              2-015-01 Reader's Digest - 1976-83
                              2-016-00 Industry Statistics - 1982-83
                              2-016-00 Industry Statistics [cont'd] - 1977-79, 1981
                              2-016-01 Statistics Canada
                                  1984
                                 1983
                                  1982
                                  1981
                               2-016-02 ACP Publishing Survey - 1982-84
                               2-016-03 1983 Readership Survey - Lorimer
Box 21
                               2-017-00 Special Editions - 1980
                               2-017-00 Western Harvest Books - 1974
                              2-020-01 Statistics Canada
                                  1980
                                  1979
                                  1978
                                  1977
                                  1976
                              3-000-00 Production - Book Making - 1974-76, 1981, 1983
                               3-000-00 Publishing Calendars - 1975-76, 1979-80
                               3-000-01 Calendars Policy - 1972, 1974-75, 1980
                              3-000-02 Calendar Sample Production Procedure - 1976
                              3-001-00 Binding - 1977, 1979-83
Box 22
                              3-001-00 Calendars - History Copy - 1977-79
                              3-001-01 Bookmaking (Case Dimensions) and Dust Jackets - 1982, nd
                              3-001-02 Binding - Cloth - 1979-80, 1982
                              3-002-00 Calendars - Photo Submissions - 1977, 1980
                              3-002-00 Paper - 1982
                              3-002-01 Paper Manufacturers - 1977-79
                              3-002-02 High Bulk - 1978, 1981
                              3-002-03 Paper Problems - 1978
                              3-002-04 Paper Types - 1980
                              3-003-00 Calendar Samples - 1974-76, 1978
                               3-003-00 Calendar Samples [cont'd] - 1974-75
```

```
3-003-00 Printing - 1976-84
                               3-003-01 Calendars - 1980(oversize item enclosed, #4)
                               3-003-01 Typography - 1975-76
Box 23
                               3-003-02 Calendar Envelopes - 1975-78
                               3-003-02 Cellucoating and Lamination - 1976, 1980 (oversize
                                  item enclosed, #5)
                               3-003-03 Cattle in Color - 1981
                               3-003-03 Typesetting - 1978-84
                               3-003-04 Printing Prices - 1978-81
                               3-003-05 John Dyell Company - 1978
                               3-003-06 Hunter Rose Company - 1978
                               D.W. Friesen - 1983-84
                               3-004-00 Calendar Marketing - 1976-80
                               3-004-00 Quality Control - 1976, 1980
                               3-004-01 Calendars Customers Accounts (Sales) - 1975-79
                               3-004-01 Color Separations - 1978-82
                               3-004-02 Publishers Checklist - 1976
                               3-004-02 Safeway - 1976-77
                              3-004-03 Calendars - Distributors - 1976, 1979
                               3-005-00 Production Procedure - 1978
                               3-005-01 Prairie Books Style Guide - nd
                              [Modern Press - Printing Quotes] - 1980-84
                              [Modern Press - Production Contact and Systems] - 1982-84
                               3-006-03 Invoicing - 1983-84
                               3-006-05 Stock - 1982-84
                              3-006-06 Binding - 1980-84
                               4-00-00 Marketing - 1980-82
                               4-000-01 Invoices - 1976-78, 1981, 1983
Box 24
                               4-000-02 Marketing Policies - 1976
                              [4-000-5 Marketing Prices] - 1979-82
                               [4-000-05 Corporate Sales] - 1982-84
                               4-000-07 Marketing Sales Consortium - 1980
                               4-002-00 Book Clubs - 1981-84
                               4-002-00 Ama Book Club - 1975-78
                               4-002-00 Book-of-the-Month Club - 1975-84
                               4-002-00 Books for Everybody - 1981-84
                               4-002-00 Children's Book Centre - 1983-84
                               4-002-00 Readers Club of Canada - 1979-81
                               4-002-00 WPPB Book Club - 1975-77
                              4-003-00 Book Exhibition - 1978-83
                              4-003-01 Sask. Wheat Pool Annual Meeting - 1978, 1981
                              4-003-02 Western Producer Shows - 1975-81 (photograph
                                  enclosed, #6)
                               4-003-03 Canadian Book Information Centre - 1976-84
                              4-003-03 Dust Jackets - 1978
                              4-003-04 Book Display Unit - 1983
                              4-003-05 Wheat Pool Display Case - 1980
                              4-003-06 Vancouver Trade Fair - 1982
                              4-003-07 Mexabition / Agribition - 1983
                              4-004-00 Booksellers - 1977-85
Box 25
                              4-004-00 Booksellers [cont'd] - 1975-77
                              [Canadian Booksellers Association] - 1975-84
                              4-004-02 Discounts - 1977-84
                              [Catalogues] - 1975-78
```

```
4-005-01 Canadian Books in Print - 1975-77, 1982-84
                               4-005-02 Western Producer Prairie Books Catalogue
                                       1991: Fall
                                       1991: Spring
                                       1990: Fall
                                       1990: Spring
                                       1989/90
                                       1989: Fall
                                       1989: Fall
                                       1988/89
                                       1988: Fall
                                       1988: Spring
                                       1987: Fall
                                       1987: Spring
                                       1987
                                       1986: Fall
                                       1986: Spring/Summer
                                       1985-86
                                       1985: Spring/Summer
                                       1984: Fall
                                       1984: Spring/Summer
                                       1984
                                       1983
                                       1982
                                       1981
                                       1980
                                       1979
Box 25A
                                       1978
                                       1977
                                       1976
                                       Rights Catalogue - 1984
                                       Rights Catalogue - 1983
                               [Distribution and Distributors] - 1974, 1981, 1984-85
Box 26
                               4-006-00 Economy Systems - 1983
                               4-006-00 Western Heritage Supply Limited - 1976, 1979-82
                               [Agency Publishing by WPPB] - 1975-76
                               4-006-03 Co-op Directory [Funding Co-ops] - 1983-84
                               4-006-04 Agency Sales-McClelland and Stewart - 1978-79, 1983
                               4-006-05 Co-operative College of Canada - 1980
                               4-006-06 Belford - 1978-81
                               4-006-07 Export Sales - 1977-84
                               4-006-08 University of Toronto Press-Fulfillment - 1979-84
                                  (oversize item enclosed, #6)
                               4-006-09 Books and Periodicals Dev. Council Fulfillment - 1979-
                                  82, 1985
Box 27
                               4-006-09 Books and Periodicals Dev. Council Fulfillment [Cont'd]
                               4-006-10 Westland Book Wholesale - nd
                               4-006-11 Lodd Joint Venture Mktg. [Publishing Consortium] -
                               4-006-11 Lodd Joint Venture Mktg. [Publishing Consortium]
                                  [cont'd] - 1981-82 (photographs enclosed, #7-8)
                               5-008-13 Fitzhenry and Whiteside F & W Education - 1982-84
                               Administration Book Express - 1980-85
```

```
4-007-00 Libraries - 1975-76, 1981-83
                               4-007-01 Sask. Library Association - 1974-77, 1980
                               4-007-02 Libraries - Institutional - 1975-76
                               4-007-03 Libraries - Public - 1983
                               4-007-04 Libraries - Regional - 1975-76, nd
                               4-007-05 Sask. Wheat Pool Library - 1975-77, 1980
                               4-007-06 Western Producer Library - 1975, 1981
                               4-007-07 Canadian - 1976-79, 1982
                               4-007-08 Sask. Provincial Library - 1977-78
                               4-007-09 Saskatoon Libraries - nd
                              [Promotion] - 1983-84
Box 28
                              [Promotion] [cont'd] - 1977-82
                               4-008-01 WPPB Promo Samples - 1977-82
                               4-008-01 WPPB Promo Samples [cont'd] - 1975-77
                               4-008-02 Promo Samples - Miscellaneous - 1975-77
                               4-008-03 General Promotion Expenses - 1975, 1981
                              4-008-04 Mailing Lists - 1977-79, 1984
                               4-008-05 Direct Mail [General] - 1979-84
                              4-008-06 Direct Mail Program - WPPB - 1982-84
                              4-008-06 Direct Mail Program - WPPB [cont'd] - 1978-83
                               Direct Mail GWC - 1981-84
                              4-008-08 Book Reviewers - 1975-78, 1982-83
Box 29
                              4-009-00 Sales Periodic Reports - 1975-78, 1980, 1983
                              4-009-02 Order Processing - 1975-83
                               4-009-03 Back Orders - 1975-76, 1979
                               4-009-04 Returns - 1977, 1980
                               4-009-01 Charge Cards - 1979-80
                               4-009-05 Sales History By Title - nd
                               Stock Clearance Promo - 1983
                               Annual Sales Meeting - 1979-83
                               Saskatchewan - 1976-80
                               4-010-00 Sales Representatives - 1975-84
                               4-010-01 Stanton & MacDougall - 1983-84
                               4-010-01 Stanton and MacDougall
                               [cont'd 1] - 1976-83
                               4-010-01 Stanton & MacDougall
                               [cont'd 2] - 1978-81
                               4-010-01 Stanton & MacDougall
                               [cont'd 3] - 1975-79
                               4-010-2 Stanton & MacDougall-Comm. SLS. 1984 & Before -
                                  1981-85
Box30
                              4-010-2 Stanton & MacDougall-Comm. SLS. 1984 & Before
                                  [cont'd 1] - 1978-81
                               4-010-2 Stanton and MacDougall - Comm. SLS. 1984 & Before
                                  [cont'd 2] - 1976-78
                              4-010-3 Rex Williams 1984 & Before - 1982-84
                              4-010-3 Rex Williams 1984 & Before [cont'd] - 1979-80
                              4-010-4 Sales East of Manitoba - 1976-81
                              4-010-05 WPPB Own Sales Representative - 1980, 1984
                              4-011-00 Shipping Rates - 1975-77
                              4-011-01 Shipping Policy - 1975-84
                              4-011-02 F.O.B. Canada - 1975, 1981
                              Canada Post - 1978, 1984
Box 31
                              4-013-03 A/R Check - 1981
```

```
5-000-0 Business - 1979, 1984
                               5-002-01 Author Party
                                      Bannister (Trapped) - 1975
                                      MacDonald (Four Seasons West) - 1975
                                      MacEwan - Calgary - 1975
                               5-004-07 Western Development Museum Heritage Day - 1979
                               5-008-01 Books Canada - 1975-76
                               5-008-01 Farm Service Division - 1975-76
                              5-008-01 Gordon S. Garner Associates - 1976-78
                               5-010-03 Promotion People - Nora Clark - 1979-80, 1982
                              5-010-04 Promotion People - Toronto - 1978
                              5-010-05 Promotion People - Bob Gray - 1978
                              5-011-00 Reader Survey: Western Producer - 1975-77
                               5-012-06 Ontario Half-Back Program - 1977-78
Box 32
                               6-000-00 Farming - 1975, 1978-79, 1983-84
                               Credit Problems - 1976-84
                              5-017-00 Credit & Collection - 1977-84
                               4-012-06 Offsite Warehouse Space - 1981
                              Warehouse Space - 1976-81
                               Credit Policy - 1977-83
                               Remainders - 1978-84
                               Stock Write-off/out of Print Titles - 1976-84
                              Inventory - 1975-84
                              Insurance - 1984
                              Schedule "C" - 1984
                              5-019-05 Canpar - 1977, 1980-82
Box 33
                              Saskatchewan Wheat Pool
                                      - 1982-84
                                      - 1976, 1980-82
                                      [cont'd] - 1974, 1984
                                      - 1983
                                      [cont'd] - 1980-82
                               7-000-02 Saskatchewan Archives Board - 1979, 1983
                                      [cont'd 1] - 1976-80
                                      [cont'd 2] - 1977-79
                               8-000-00 Journalism - 1975, 1979, 1982
Box 34
                               Saskatoon Press Club - 1980-82
                               Western Producer - 1980, 1983-84
                              9-000-00 Literature - 1977-81
                               9-000-01 Bibliographical Methods & Research - nd
                               9-000-02 Children's Book Centre - 1980
                               11-000-00 Natural Resources - 1983
                               12-000-00 Photography - nd (oversize item enclosed, #7)
                               12-000-02 Photographers - 1975-84
                               12-000-03 Permission to Use Photos - 1984
                               13-000-00 Poetry - 1984
                               14-000-00 Politics - 1977
                               14-002-00 Provincial Government - 1984
                               15-000-00 Architecture - 1980
                               15-000-01 Society of Study of Architecture in Canada - nd
                               16-000-00 Co-operatives - 1978, 1981, 1983
                               Photographs - 1984
                               Photos of Book Production - nd (photographs enclosed, #9-14)
                               Photos of Exhibitions - 1976-77 (photographs enclosed, #15-40)
```

```
Photos of Foundations - 1976 (Photographs enclosed, #41-54)
                              Photos of WPPB Staff - nd (photographs enclosed, #55-61)
                              Federal Government - 1981-82
Box 35
                              30-000-01 ACP Notebook - 1978-82
                              ACP General - 1976-82
                              ACP General - 1982-84 (photographs enclosed, #62-64)
                              30-000-02 ACP Programs & Policies - 1984
                              30-000-03 ACP Annual Meeting 1984
                              30-000-03 ACP Annual Meeting 1984 [cont'd]
                              30-000-03 ACP Annual Meeting 1981-82
                              30-000-04 ACP Annual General Meeting - 1978-82
                              30-000-04 ACP Annual General Meeting [cont'd] - 1978
Box 36
                              ACP Canada Council Committee - 1981-83
                              ACP Education - 1980-84
                              ACP - Federal Government - 1984
                              ACP - Federal Government [cont'd] - 1982
                              30-001-01 Production Committee - 1980-84
                              30-001-02 Copyright Committee - 1980, 1983-84
                              30-001-04 Financial Committee - 1980-81
                              ACP Children's - 1980, 1984
                              30-001-07 Quebec Accredited Bookstores - 1981
                              ACP Membership Committee - 1980-84
                              ACP Council Minutes - 1982-84
                              ACP Council Minutes [cont'd] - 1982
                              30-000-07 ACP Trade - 1982-84
                              30-000-07 ACP Trade [cont'd] - 1980-82
                              30-000-08 ACP - CBC - 1982
                              30-000-09 Canadian Telebook Agency - 1982
                              30-001-10 Management Committee - 1982-83
Box 37
                              ACP - College Committee - 1983
                              30-002-00 Member Services (Professional Development) - 1977-83
                              30-002-01 Market Relations (Education) - 1979
                              30-002-02 Association of Export of Canadian Books - 1981
                              30-002-03 Literary Press Group - 1982
                              30-002-04 Book Clubs - Direct Mail Policy - 1984-85
                              30-002-04 Book Clubs - Direct Mail Policy [cont'd] - 1984
                              30-003-00 ACP/CBIC General - 1982-83
                              30-003 ACP/CBIC General [cont'd] - 1980-82
                              30-003-01 CBIC Prairies - 1981-82
                              30-003-02 CBIC Saskatchewan - 1979-82
Box 38
                       Fulfillment Editing, Design, Manufacturing
                       Costs for Books
                              Books Ordered for Direct Mail Program - 1977-84
                              Can Par Invoices - 1977-84
                              Grants - 1983-84
                              Modern Press Invoices - Charges for Books - 1979
                              Modern Press Invoices - Charges for Books - 1981
                              Editing, Design and Other Inventory Expenses
                                      1981
                                      1980
                                      1979
                                      1978
                                      1977
                                      1982
```

```
Receiving Slips for Books - 1984 [green dot]
                               Modern Press Receiving Slips for Books - 1983
                               Modern Press Receiving Slips for Books - 1982
Box 39
                               Memos Regarding Publication Releases, Dates, and Prices
                                      [1982]
                                       1981
                                      1980
                                      1979
                                      1978
                                      1977
                               Modern Press Receiving Slips for Books
                                      1980
                                      1979
                                      1978
                                      1977
                                      1976
                              Modern Press Invoice Charges for Books - 1982 [green dot]
                               Documentation for Books sent to Modern Press to be Repaired
                               [green dot] - 1983-86
                               Commissions Figures (Stanton & MacDougall, Ltd.), Fiscal Year
                                      August, 1983 - July, 1984
                                      August, 1982 - July, 1983
                                      August, 1981 - July, 1982
                                      August, 1980 - July, 1981
                                      August, 1979 - July, 1980
                                      August, 1978 - July, 1979
                                      August, 1977 - July, 1978
                              Sales Figures for the Fiscal Year of:
                                      August, 1982 - July, 1983 [green dot]
                                      August, 1981 - July, 1982
                                      August, 1980 - July, 1981
                                      August, 1979 - July, 1980
                                      August, 1978 - July, 1979
                                      August, 1977 - July, 1978
                              Modern Press Invoices - Charges for Books
                                      1980
                                      1978
                                      1977
                                      1976
                               Publication Releases, Dates and Prices
                                      1983
                                      1984 [green dot]
Box 40
                       Fulfillment Operations Commissions
                               Serv-West Distribution - Orders and Invoices - Posted and
                               Commission Paid - 1984
                                      [cont'd 1] - 1983
                                      [cont'd 2] - 1982-83
                                      [cont'd 3] - 1981-82
                                      [cont'd 4] - 1981
                              011380003 Raincoast Commissions - 1984
                              Lodd and UTP Order Fulfillment Service - July, 1983-June, 1984
                               Serv-West Commissions Statements and Cheque Requests - 1981-84
                               Maccosham's Warehousing - 1982-85
Box 41
                              Maccosham's Warehousing - 1981-82
```

```
Memos Regarding Monthly Inventory Adjustments
                                      - 1982-83
                                      [cont'd 1] - 1981-82
                                      [cont'd 2] - 1980-81
                                      [cont'd 3] - 1979-80
                              Belford Correspondence Re: James Lorimer Bad Debts - 1979-80
                              Serv-West Calgary - Inv. 14 - Bill's Old File - 1981-84
                              Inventory Analysis - 1983-84
                              Inventory Adjustments
                                      - 1983-84 - Period 1-13
                                      - 1983-84 - Period 1-13 [cont'd 1]
                                      - 1983-84 - Period 1-13 [cont'd 2]
Box 42
                              - Fiscal Year - 1984-85
                              Serv-West Distribution
                                      - Miscellaneous Correspondence - 1981-84
                                      - Stock Transfers - 1983-85
                                      - Stock Transfers [cont'd 1] - 1982-83
                                      - Stock Transfers [cont'd 2] - 1981-82
                              UTP Fulfillment - 1984
                              Serv-West - 1984
                              Raincoast Invoice Copies - Commissions Paid to Dec. 30, 1983
                                      - 1982-83
                                      [cont'd 1] - 1981-82
                                      [cont'd 2] - 1981
Box 43
                      Customer Files, Old
                              A's - 1980-82
                                             Accent on Books Ltd. - 1980-81
                              011300001
                              011300083
                                             Achievement Place - 1980
                              013860002
                                             Alberta Book and Novelty, Ltd. - 1980-82
                                             Adrian's Books - 1981
                              012420006
                              016400004
                                             Ambrock's Books - 1980-82
                                             Amos Stationery - 1979
                              016580003
                                             Angus Murray's Gifts and Books - 1976, 1979
                              017260001
                                             The Anvil Bookstore - 1979, 1981
                              017480005
                              019420009 Audrey's Books - 1982
                              B's - 1979-82
                              Banff Book and Art Den - 1980
                                             Baker & Taylor; Momence - 1979-80
                              030780001
                                             Baker & Taylor; Reno - 1981-82
                              030820005
                                             Bartlett Books - 1982-83
                              031783004
                              031860000
                                             The Bay, Calgary - 1979-80, 1982
                                             The Bay, Edmonton - 1980
                              031880006
                                             The Bay, Winnipeg - 1976, 1979-82
                              031980006
                              Black Bond Books - 1981
                                             Blue Heron Books - 1981
                              033796004
                              033120007
                                             Black Bond Books. Brandon - 1979-82
                              Black Bond Books, White Rock B.C. - 1981-82
                              034420000
                                             Bolen Books - 1978
                                             Book and Brier Patch - 1980-82
                              034680009
                              034735001
                                             Book 'N' Books - 1980
                              Book of the Month Club - 1981-82
                                             Bookcase on the Bay - 1979
                              034819508
                              035600006
                                             The Bookshelf - 1981
                              035700004
                                             Bookstore on Bastion - 1981-82
```

035740000 Bookworks, Abbotsford - 1980, 1982 035750009 Bookworm's Den Ltd. - 1978-81 Brodart Art Inc, Williamsport, Pa. - 1979, 1982 037520004 Brook's Stationers Ltd. - 1981 C's - 1978-82 050295005 Calgary Public Library - 1982 Canada Drug and Book Co. - 1977-78 Candlewood Books - 1980-81 052560000 053160008 Carmen Moore Book Orders Ltd. - 1979-81 053185005 Carousel Books - 1979-80 054620000 Chinook Regional Library - 1980 City Limits Books - 1980 054930706 055160006 Classic Bookshops - 1979-82 056190002 Compleat Reader - 1979-80 057780009 Country Bookstore - 1979 Coles Bookstore - 1979-81 D's - 1980-82 078640000 Dowies Stationery - 1978 079260006 Duncan Bookshelf - 1979-82 079940003 Duthie Books - 1982 E's - 1976-82 090940008 Eaton's, Calgary - 1976-79 Eaton's - 1978, 1981-82 Eaton's - 1976-82 091260000 Eaton's, Vancouver - 1978-81 Edmonton Public Library - 1978, 1981-82 F's - 1976-82 Ft. McMurray Bookstore Ltd. - 1976 217250009 210580007 Falconer Books - 1980 032135606 Fifth Business Books - 1975-77 032189538 Fresh Air Experience - 1977-78 218954501 The Friendly Bookworm - 1978 G's - 1977-82 230620007 Gaetz-Cornett Books - 1976-77 The Golden Key - 1978, 1981 Clifford Books - 1976-82 239580004 The Guild Gallery, #1 - 1976-80 H's - 1976-80 240240009 Hadden's Bookstore - 1977 Hammond's Books - 1976-78 The Happy Outdoorsman Ltd. - 1978 Herbert Lang & Cie Ag - 1976-78 Highway Bookshop - 1976-78 House of Books, Ltd. - 1976-81 257740001 l's - 1976-82 270040009 Ian McDonald Library - 1976-79 Institute of Applied Arts, Edmonton - 1973-77 J's - 1976-79 292920006 Jane Ross Books - 1978-80 Jasper Camera & Gifts - 1976-81 294080007 294320007 Jean's Gift and Stationery - 1976 Jungle Books - 1977-78 K's - 1976-82 412720005 Kempton Stationery and Book Ltd.

Box 44

- 1976-79, 1982

```
Ken's Camera World - 1977
412860009
414280008
               King George Hospital - 1979
417420007
               Korytniak Holdings - 1976
L's - 1976-82
Laughing Rooster Books -1977-82
434210001
               Leeba Books - 1979
Lethbridge Public Library - 1976, 1979
435800008
               Letter Press Books - 1978
438340002
               Logos Bookstore - 1977, 1982
M's - 1977-82
M's [cont'd] - 1976-77
Macdonald Consolidated - 1976-78
452700008
               Manitoba Museum of Man and Nature - 1979-80
452820004
               Man Text Book Bureau - 1977, 1981-82
Memory Shops - 1979
457160000
               Midwestern News - 1976-82
Mosaic Books - 1977, 1979
James Murray Gifts and Books - 1980-81
N's - 1976-81
472560002
               New Century Books - 1979
474980000
               Nootka House Books - 1977-80
O's - 1976-81
               O & J Booknook - 1978
490020005
490860004
               O'Brien's Bookshop - 1977
491640009
               Okanagan Books - 1980-82
498680008
               Owl's Nest Bookstores - 1981
P's and Q's - 1976-82
Page Book Co. - 1978-79
036103204
               Page 9 Books - 1976
612600007
               Peace River Drugs - 1977, 1980
610620007
               Palliser Regional Library
- 1977-82
Prairie West - 1975-78
               Provincial News Co. - 1977-80
619824006
               Quality Books - 1976-77
630080000
651320004
               Reader's Choice Bookstore - 1979
R's - 1976-82
               Reader's Club of Canada - 1979
036514004
Reidmore Pocol Ent. - 1980
652360009
               Regina Board of Education - 1976-80
652840000
               Regina News Limited - 1976-80
653000000
               Regina Public Library - 1978-80
S's - 1978-82
S's [cont'd 1] - 1977-78
S's [cont'd 2] - 1976
               St. Albert Bookshelf - 1977-79
670005008
Salem Book Shoppe - 1977-79
671530004
               Saskatchewan Archives Board - 1979
Book Bureau, Saskatchewan Department of Education - 1977-82
672640000
               Saskatchewan Provincial Library - 1977-80
Saskatchewan Wheat Pool Library - 1976-82
Saskatchewan Wheat Pool, Farm Service Division - 1976-79
Saskatchewan Wheat Pool, Terminal Elevator Division - 1976-77
```

Box 46

```
Sask. Wheat Pool - 1976-77, 1980
                              Saskatoon Board of Education - 1976-80
                              673500005
                                              Saskatoon Bookstore - 1976, 1981
                              673780003
                                              Saskatoon Public Library - 1977-79
                              Scholar's Choice, Vancouver - 1977-79
                                              Mary Scorer Books - 1977-79
                              674600002
                              036749808
                                              Serv-West - 1976-77
                              675040000
                                              Severna Nash Books Ltd. - 1976-77, 1982
                              675060008
                                              Seymour Books - 1976-78
                              675940001
                                              Smith's Stationery - 1976-82
                              676040009
                                              W.H. Smith Ltd. - 1978-82
                              Spencer Dickie Drugs - 1977-82
                              677100000
                                              Star News and Stationery - 1976-78, 1981
                                              Starship Books Ltd. - 1978-79
                              677170003
                              T's - 1976-82
                              U's - 1977-82
                                              United News Ltd. - 1977
                              812540003
                              University of Alberta Bookstore - 1978-79
                                              University of Alberta Library - 1980
                              814780003
                              815120001
                                              University of B.C. Bookstore - 1979-80
                              815260005
                                              University of Calgary Bookstore - 1979-8
                                              University of Calgary Library - 1980, 1983
                              815580006
                                              University of Manitoba Bookstore - 1977-80
                              815900006
                                              University of Regina Bookstore - 1976-80
                              816540009
                              816700009
                                              University of Regina Library - 1977-78
                              817020001
                                              University of Sask. Bookstore - 1976-81
                              V's - 1976-82
Box 48
                              831840004
                                              Vancouver Public Library - 1981
                              836600007
                                              Village Book and Framing - 1977-79, 1982
                                              Village Bookstore, Edmonton - 1977-82
                              836620005
                              839040003
                                              Volume 1, Duncan - 1982
                              W's - 1976-82
                              Wapiti Regional Library - 1979-81
                                              Western Development Museum - 1979
                              853680007
                                              Western Heritage Supply - 1979-83
                              853860005
                                              Wheatland Bookstore - 1982
                              855840005
                              857660005
                                              Windflower Books and Stationery - 1979
                                              Winnipeg Public Library - 1979, 1983
                              857900005
                                              Woodward's Stores (Head Office) - 1981-82
                              858900004
                              X's, Y-Z - 1977, 1982
                       Fulfillment Customer Service Files
                              A - 1983-84
                              B - 1980-84
                              C - 1984
                              C [cont'd] - 1983
                              D - 1983-84
Box 49
                              E - 1983-84
                              F - 1984
                              G - 1984
                              H - 1984
                              I-L - 1983-84
                              M-R - 1983-89
                              S - 1983-84
                              S [cont'd] - 1983-84
```

```
T-Z - 1983-84
                               Cheque Requests
                                       - 1984
Box 50
                                       [cont'd 1] - 1983-84
                                       [cont'd 2] - 1983
                               Correspondence with Retail (Cash) Customers
                                       - 1983-84
                                       [cont'd 1] - 1979-83
                                       [cont'd 2] - 1980-84
                                       [cont'd 3] - 1980-83
                                       [cont'd 4] - 1979-84
Box 51
                                       [cont'd 5] - 1979-84
                               Correspondence - Customers, Mix - 1983-84
                               Refunds - 1979-82
                               Refunds [cont'd] - 1979
                               Correspondence with Retail Customers (Cash)
                                       - 1980-84
                                       [cont'd 1] - 1979-84
                                       [cont'd 2] - 1981-84
Box 52
                                       [cont'd 3] - 1979-83
                                       [cont'd 4] - 1979-84
                                       [cont'd 5] - 1979-84
                                       [cont'd 6] - 1979-84
                       Fulfillment Warehousing
                               University of Toronto Press - 1980
                               University of Toronto Press - Order Fulfillment Statement - 1979-83
                               Raincoast - 1980-84
                               Raincoast [cont'd] - 1980-85
                               Stock Transfers to Raincoast/ Book Express - 1980-84
Box 53
                               Prairie Books - 1982, 1984
                               Maintenance Contract - to 1985 - 1983-85
                               University of Toronto Press
                                       - 1979-84
                                       [cont'd 1] - 1981-83
                                       [cont'd 2] - 1981-84
                                       [cont'd 3] - 1981-83
Box 54
                        Files, Old - Rob Sanders ["Rob's Old Files"]
                        [blue dot]
                                               Annual Reports - 1974-75
                                1-001-02
                                               Operating Budget
                               1-001-01
                                       1979-80
                                       1979-80 [cont'd]
                                       1978-79
                                       1977-78
                                       1976-77
                                       1975-76
                               1-001-02
                                               Capital Budget
                                       1979-80
                                       1978-79
                                       1977-78
                                       1976-77
                                       1975-76
                               2-006-01
                                               Pendleton, Carol Ann - 1981-83
                               2-006-03
                                               Editorial Consultant (Candice Savage) - 1982-84
```

```
2-006-03 Editorial Consultant
                                       (Candice Savage) [cont'd] - 1977-82
                               1-007-02
                                               Travel Expenses - Bill - 1983-84
Box 55
                               1-007-03
                                               Travel Expenses - Past - 1979-80
                               2-007-04
                                               Canada Council Block Grant
                                       1980
                                       1979
                                       1978
                                       1977
                                       Past Applications - 1972-77
                                       2-007-20 Crown Investments Corporation of
                                        Saskatchewan - 1979
                               2-009-02
                                               Royalties Paid
                                       February, 1980
                                       August, 1979
                                       February, 1979
                                       February, 1978
Box 56
                                       August, 1978
                                       February, 1977
                                       August, 1977
                                       August, 1976
                                       February, 1976
                                       2-013-02
                                                       Reprint Positions - 1979-81
               Author Files
                       "Old 2001 Files" [red dot]
                        2-001-01
                               Amnsis "Louis Riel" - 1978
                               Arness, Craig "Pictoral of Saskatchewan" - 1978-80
                               Arscott. Hugh - 1977
                               Banff, The Book of - 1979
                               Banister Trapped - 1975-82 (photographs enclosed, #65-68)
                               Barris, Ted Prairie Made - 1979
                               Bartlett, Richard Indian Rights on Prairies - 1980
                               Bickle, Ian "Man in the Prairie" - 1977-78
                               Bickle, Ian - 1977, 1980
Box 57
                               Blaser, Cherland, Krippendorf Native Women - 1978-81
                               Burton, Randy Small Town Life (Photo) - 1982
                               [Cameron, Bill] [A Way With Words] - 1977-84
                               [Cameron, Bill] [A Way With Words] - 1978
                               Cherneskey, Mary "A Touch of Laycock" - 1979
                               Colley, Kate - 1977-78, 1982
                               Clark Historic Buildings in Sask. - 1975, 1977
                               [Craig, J.G.] Multinational Co-operatives - 1976, 1980
                               Craig, J.G. Sociology of Co-operation - 1978
                               Craig, J.G. Co-operatives - 1975-80
                               Craig, J.G. Co-operatives [cont'd] - 1975
                               Dempsey, Hugh Alberta History Essays - 1980-81
                               Dobbin, Murray Sask. Metis History - 1980-82
                               Douma, Felix "Moonyass" - 1978-79
Box 58
                               Faulknor, Cliff "Turn Him Loose" - 1976-84
                               Fast "To Find the Daily Bread" - 1978
                               Fieguth Photobook - 1975
                               Foran, Max - 1978
                               Haig, Bruce - 1976-79
```

```
Henry, David Foxes - 1982
Herstory - 1980
The Western Producer "Highlights of the West" - 1979
Holmgren, Eric and Pat "Prairie Profiles" - 1978-80, 1983
Hutcheon, A.D. "Farewell to Keynes" - 1979
Jacques Poetry - 1975-84
Dr. L. Katz Saskatchewan Atlas - 1976-77
Kanee, Brian "Prairie Gold" - 1978-79
Karras, A.L. - 1979-80
Knapp Cauliflower Crown - 1976-78
Koester Woodrow Lloyd - 1975-76, 1980-81
Gardiner The Politician - 1974-76
Haig, Bruce The Historical Trails Society - 1982
Kurelek, William - nd
Lane, G. Japanese Canadians - 1975
Lister, Robert "Barry" "Beaverhills Lake" - 1977-78
Luthi Paintings - 1975
MacDonald The West and its People - 1977
MacEwan Calgary Cavalcade - 1976-78
MacEwan Hoofprints and Hitching Posts - 1977, 1980
MacEwan, Grant "The Norwester" - 1977
MacEwan Poking into Politics - 1978
Macewan, Grant - 1982
MacPherson, Ian History of Sask. Co-ops - 1979-80
MacPherson, Ian E.A. Partridge - 1980
Manitoba Nature Nature West Co- Publishing - 1977-78
McPherson, The Battlefords - 1976
McKee, Harry - 1979-80
Milne - 1975, 1979
W.O. Mitchell - 1973-74, 1977
Monet, Jacques Co-Pub. "The Crown in Canada" - 1978
Paterson Risk, Edith The Best of Burchell - 1977-78
Pecher, Kamil Klondike Anyone? - 1978-80
Pecher, Kamil "Recreational Guide" - 1979
Person, Lloyd "Growing up in Minby" - 1975-83
Growing up in Minby Paper - 1976-77, 1983
Person "The Little World of Wally Viggo" - 1979-80
Pokrant, Luther "Artwork" - 1979
Prairie Artists Bill P. - nd
Prairie Farm Policy Guide
        1978-79
        1977-78
        1976-77, 1984
Provincial Library Native Series - 1977-78
Recreational Atlas - 1978
Reed, George - 1977-78
Reekie, Isabel - 1975, 1979, 1982
Remington, Bob Engineering Miracle - 1976
Roberts Of Us and Oxen - 1976-81
Robideau, Henri Mattie Guntermann - 1977-78
 (oversize item included, #8)
Savage Nature Calendars - 1978
Seitz, Mary Ann "High Noon" - 1977, 1982
Songbook - 1977-79
```

Box 59

Tarasoff, Koozma Pictoral History of the Doukhobors - 1976-82

Taylor Footsteps Cross my Trail - 1976

Thair, P.J. Dr. - 1978

Thompson "Scarlet and Gold" - 1980

Thomson, Colin Blacks in Deep Snow - 1976-78

Tiessen Wilderness - nd Tiessen. Paul - 1976

Two Feathers, Shannon - 1980-81

Vet College "Herd Health Record" - 1979-80

W.D.M. Steam Power - 1977 Ward, Norman - 1975-78, 1983 Ward, Norman BNA Act - 1979

Warner, John Anson Indian Art of Western Canada - 1975-81

Western Canadiana Publishing Project - 1977

Wildeman, Marlene - 1978

Wilson "The Liberal Party in Saskatchewan" - 1979-80

Wilson X Country Skiing - 1980-82 Y.C. Verse Anthology - 1975-82

Zaslow, Morris Prof. A Century Of Canada's Arctic Islands - 1980

Gard, Robert "Johnny Chinook" Spectra - 1977-78

Spectra Series "Sleeping Island" Downes, P.G. Jones, Tom - 1978

MacGregor Behold the Shining Mountain - 1974-78

Files [red dot]

Allan Boy in Buckskins Spectra - 1973-78, 1983

Authors - Archer - 1979-84

Rodeo Cowboys: The Last Heroes Barris - 1984-85

Barss - 1981-83 Bickle, lan - 1979-80 Bickle - 1980-82 Bocking - 1977-82

Bocking Saskatchewan: Pictoral History - 1979-84

Bocking Saskatchewan: Pictoral History [cont'd] - 1977-79

(photographs enclosed, #69-76) Bocking Archer - Special Edition - nd Fishing in the West - 1982-84 Rider Pride Calder - 1983-85

Rider Pride Calder [cont'd] - 1980, 1983-84

Marjorie Wilkins Campbell - 1982-84

Biggest Day of the Year - 1984 (photograph enclosed, #77) John Charyk The Little White School House - 1967-84 Charyk, John Pulse of the Community - 1969-70, 1978-82

John Charyk - 1979-84

Charyk, Those Bittersweet Schooldays - 1976-85

Bob Collins General - 1979-84

Bob Collins - Holy War of Sally Ann - 1983-84 Bob Collins - Long & The Short & The Tall - 1984 Bob Collins - One thing for tomorrow - 1980-84

Who's He Collins - 1984

Mary Ellen Collura Winners - 1982-84

John Robert Columbo - 1982-84 (photographs enclosed, #78-79)

John Robert Columbo Windigo - 1981-84 Tom Cummings Gopher Hills - 1982-84

Custom Combining on the Great Plains U of Oklahoma Press - 1981-83

Dick Dekker Naturalist Painter - 1978-81

Box 61

Box 62

Box 63

Box 65 Joan Davies Wine and Wheat - 1983-84 Bill Sarjeant Saskatoon: A Century in Pictures - 1982-83 Bill Sarjeant Saskatoon: A Century in Pictures [cont'd] - 1982 Dempsey, Hugh General - 1982, 1984 Hugh Dempsey On Charcoal's World - 1979-84 Hugh Dempsey On Charcoal's World [cont'd] - 1977-79 Hugh Dempsey Christmas in the West - 1980-83 Hugh Dempsey The Gentle Persuader - 1977, 1981-84 Hugh Dempsey Red Crow - 1979-82 A Guide to the New West Claire Eamer - 1980-84 Hans Dommasch Prairie Giants - 1980, 1984 Box 66 Evelyn Eager Permissions File - 1970-71, 1976-81 Claire Eamer: Thirza Agnes CDN. Rodeo Book - 1981-84 Claire Eamer: Thirza Agnes CDN. Rodeo Book [cont'd] - 1980-81 Garry Fairbairn: From Prairie Roots - 1983-84 Garry Fairbairn: From Prairie Roots [cont'd] - 1982-83 (oversize item enclosed, #9) Garry Fairbairn Will the Bounty End? - 1983-85 Thomas Flanagan Riel & The Rebellion - 1982-84 Frache, Don Paintings - 1978, 1984-85 Doug Gilroy Parkland Portraits - 1976-80 Box 67 Gilroy Birds - 1975-83 Doug Gilroy Prairie Wildlife - 1979-84 Goplen, Sportman's Gourmet Guide - 1977-78 Gray, James H. "Boomtime" - 1979-80, 1983 Gray, James H. "Boomtime" [cont'd] - 1978-79 James H. Gray Bacchanalia Revisited - 1979-84 James Gray A Bank of Its Own - 1984 James Grav A Band of Its Own [cont'd] - 1981-84 James Gray Men Against the Desert - 1978-81 Box 68 Regie Gross Dinosaur Country - 1982-84 Penny Ham Place Names of Manitoba - 1977-83 Eric and Pat Holmgren Over 2000 Place Names of Manitoba - 1975-81 Pioneer of Vision Houston - 1979-81 Pioneer of Vision Houston [cont'd] - 1977-79 (Hurley Paintings) Sky Painter By Jean Knowles - 1975-76, 1982, 1984 Figures In a Ground Jackel - 1977-84 Figures In a Ground Jackel [cont'd] - 1977-78 Box 69 Figures In a Ground Jackel [cont'd] - 1975-78 [Poems by Edna Jaques] [Jacques] - 1975-84 Edna Jacques Uphill All the Way - 1976-78, 1982 David Jones Midways, Judges and Smooth-tongued Fakirs - 1982-84 David Jones Midways, Judges and Smooth-tongued Fakirs [cont'd] - 1980-82 Mart Kenney and his Western Gentlemen - 1981-84 Mart Kenney and his Western Gentlemen [cont'd] - 1980-81 Box 70 Mr. Davin, M.P. Koester - 1978-80 John Luckhurst A Visit from Mr. Lucifer - 1981-84 Frank Loew Vet in the Saddle - 1977-78 Lukowich, Folk, Gowsell The Curling Book - 1981-84 Lukowich, Folk, Gowsell The Curling Book [cont'd] - 1981 MacDonald The Best of Grant MacEwan - 1981-84 R.H. MacDonald Eyewitness to History - 1977, 1982-84

R.H. MacDonald Eyewitness to History [cont'd] - 1973-77 R.H. MacDonald Four Seasons West - 1975-79 Box 71 R.H. MacDonald Grant MacEwan No Ordinary Man - 1979-84 R.H. MacDonald In A Manner of Speaking - 1980-84 MacDonald, R.H. Sask. Landscapes - 1980-84 R.H. MacDonald Alberta Landscapes - 1981-82 Grant MacEwan General - 1980-84 (photographs enclosed, #80-81) Grant MacEwan And Mighty Women Too - 1975-83 Grant MacEwan Between the Red and the Rockies - 1977-79 Blazing the Old Cattle Trail - 1974-81 Grant MacEwan Charles Noble - 1980-83 Cornerstone Colony MacEwan - 1976-78 MacEwan, 50 Mighty Men Anniversary Edition - 1981-82 Fifty Mighty Men By Grant MacEwan - 1979 Frederick Haultain Grant MacEwan - 1976-77, 1983-84 Grant MacEwan's Illustrated History of Western Canadian Agriculture (Paper) Grant MacEwan - 1978-84 Grant MacEwan John Ware's Cow Country - 1976-84 Box 72 Grant MacEwan Marie-Anne Lagimodiere - 1984 MacEwan Memory Meadow - 1976-83 Grant MacEwan Metis Makers of History Repair - 1980-82 MacEwan Nicholas Flood Davin - nd Grant MacEwan's Birthday Celebrations - 1981-82 Pat Burns Grant MacEwan - 1978-84 Power for Prairie Plows Grant MacEwan - 1979-82 Grant MacEwan Rhyming Horseman of the Qu'Appelle - 1976-80 Grant MacEwan Wildhorse Jack - 1983 MacGregor, James Manuscript Ideas - 1978, 1984 MacGregor, James G. Battle River Valley - 1976-77, 1981 MacGregor, J.G. "John Rowand" - 1978-81 MacGregor, J.G. Northwest of 16 - 1977-79 MacGregor, J.G. "Senator Hardisty's Prairies" - 1976-78, 1984 MacGregor Vision of an Ordered Land - 1979-84 **Box 73** Murray Malcolm "Murder In The Yukon" - 1981-84 Ernest Cashell Murray Malcolm - 1983-84 Ron Marken East/West Humor Guide - 1984-85 Mitchell, E.B. In Western Canada Before War [Jackel, Susan] - 1980-81 Gordon Moyles "British Law and Arctic Men" - 1978-79 Moyles, R.G. "From Duck Lake to Dawson City" - 1976-77 (photographs enclosed, #82-92) Myles Emperor of Peace River - 1974, 1977-78, 1984 Dr. L. H. Neatby Chronicles Of A Pioneer Prairie Family - 1976-80 Emmie Oddie From Prairie Kitchens - 1983-84 Howard Palmer The Peoples of Alberta - 1982-84 Howard Palmer The Peoples of Alberta [cont'd] - 1978-83 Box 74 Lesley Parsonson Fitness Fun For Everyone - 1980-82 Kamil Pecher Lonely Voyage - 1977-79, 1984 Kamil Pecher Lonely Voyage [cont'd] - 1977-78 Lloyd Person No Foot In Heaven - 1977-78 Eileen Pettigrew The Silent Enemy - 1981-84 Eileen Pettigrew The Silent Enemy [cont'd] - 1982-83 Bob Phillips Out West - 1977-79, 1983 (photographs enclosed, #93-96) Box 75 Land of Pain Land of Promise Harry Piniute - 1977-79, 1984

```
Land of Pain Land of Promise Harry Piniute [cont'd] - 1977-78
                               Ukrainian Folk Stories N. Pedanpopil - 1982-84
                               2-001-01
                                              Pork, Perfect Pork - 1982-83 (photographs
                                enclosed, #97-99)
                                              Pork, Perfect Pork [cont'd] - 1980-83
                               2-001-01
                               Prairie Farm Account Book - nd
Box 76
                               Prairie Farm Account Book [cont'd] - 1976-83
                                              Prairie Farm Account Book
                               2-001-01
                                Management Supplement - 1981
                              2-001-01
                                              Prairie Farm Policy Guide - 1981-82
                               2-001-01
                                              Prairie Farm Policy Guide - 1980
                              Wild Harmony William O. Pruitt - 1982-83
                               Canadian Farm Law Donald John Purich - 1980-81
                               Canadian Farm Law Donald John Purich [cont'd 1] - 1979-81
                              Canadian Farm Law Donald John Purich [cont'd 2] - nd
Box 77
                              Land of Earth and Sky Ronald Rees - 1983-84
                              Land of Earth and Sky Ronald Rees [cont'd] - 1982-83
                               Saga of Red Rvan Martin Robin - 1981-82
                              2-001-01 Russell What's in a Name - 1977-84
                              2-001-01 Sask. Wheat Pool Songbook - 1983
                              2-001-01 Riel Diary Sask. Archives - 1984-86
                                (photographs enclosed, #100-107)
                               Candace Savage General - 1984
                               Our Nell Candace Savage - 1978-80, 1984
                              2-001-01 Savage Wild Mammals
                                      - 1980-82
                                      [cont'd 1] - 1980-82
                                      [cont'd 2] - 1979-81
Box 78
                               - 1981-82, 1984
                                      [cont'd 1] - 1980-81, 1984
                                      [cont'd 2] - 1980-82
                                      [cont'd 3] - 1980-81
                               Wonder of Canadian Birds Candace Savage - 1983-84
                                see also oversize boxes 188 and 189
                               Wonder of Canadian Birds Candace Savage [cont'd] - 1982-84
                               Shelterbelt Mary Anne Seitz - 1977-85
                               2-001-01 Shelterbelt Seitz - 1981
Box 79
                               Man of Law Morris Shumiatcher - 1978-82
                               Man of Law Morris Shumiatcher [cont'd] - 1977-79
                                (oversize item enclosed, #10)
                               Knitting a Baby Lois Simmie - 1983-84 (oversize item enclosed, #11)
                              Knitting a Baby Lois Simmie [cont'd] - 1983 (
                                oversize item enclosed, #12)
                               2-001-01 Software - nd
                              2-001-01 Spectra Series Reprint - 1976, 1982-83
                              Two Blades of Grass John Spinks - 1978-84
                               Palliser Expedition Irene Spry - 1980-83
                              Hailstorms and Hoopsnakes Ted Stone - 1983-84
                               Grandfather Symons' Homestead Book R.D. Symons - 1982-84
                               Grandfather Symons' Homestead Book R.D. Symons
                                [cont'd] - 1981-82
Box 80
                               Stanley Knowles Susan Mann Trofimenkoff - 1980-84
                                (oversize item enclosed, #13)
                               Paper Wheat - 1981-83
```

```
2-001-01
                                                Our People Updike - 1976-84
                                "The First People" Lee Updike - 1977-78, 1983-84
                                "The First People" Lee Updike - 1976-78
                                Summer of the Grizzly Andre Vacher - 1984
                                2-001-01
                                               Vance Wildflowers I
                                        - 1982-84
                                        [cont'd 1] - 1977-84
Box 81
                                        [cont'd 2] - 1976-77
                                        [cont'd 3] - 1974-75
                                Roger Vick Gardening on the Prairies 1982-84
                                                Barry Wilson Beyond the Harvest - 1979-81, 1984
                                Century of Canadian Grain C.F. Wilson 1976-80, 1983
                                Century of Canadian Grain C.F. Wilson [cont'd] - 1975-77
                                From Prairie Kitchens Emmie Oddie 1978-83
                                Overlanders Richard Wright - 1984
Box 82
                Books
                        History
                                History of Western Producer Prairie Books 1984
                                Western Producer Prairie Books: A Brief History, 1985
                        List of Books Published, 1954-1991
                        Final Drafts
                                Wild Mammals of Western Canada
                                        - nd
                                        - nd
                                        [cont'd] - nd
                                        - nd
                                Christmas in the West (oversize item, #14) - nd
                                Grandfather Symons' Homestead Book (oversize item, #15) - nd
                                        (oversize item, #16) - nd
                                        - nd
                                        - nd
Box 83
                                        - nd
                                        - nd
                                Christmas in the West see also oversize box 189
                                        - nd
                                        - 1981
                                        [cont'd] - 1981
                                        (oversize item, #17) - nd
                                Wild Mammals of Western Canada - nd
                                Wild Mammals of Western Canada [cont'd] -.nd
Box 84
                                [Fishing in the West] - nd
                                [Fishing in the West] [cont'd] - nd
                                [Fishing in the West] - nd
                                [Saskatchewan Wheat Pool: A History] (oversize item, #18) - nd
                                Louis Riel and the Northwest Rebellion (oversize item, #19) - nd
                                [Fishing in the West] (oversize item, #20) - nd
                                [Saskatchewan Wheat Pool: A History] - nd
                                Louis Riel and the Northwest Rebellion (oversize item, #21) - nd
                                Louis Riel and the Northwest Rebellion (oversize item, #22) - nd
                        Proofs
                                Colour Separation Negatives - nd (oversize item, #7)
                                Cover Art - nd (oversize item, #38)
```

Box 85 Final Version, Bound [NOTE: includes hardcover and softcover versions, as well as different editions and different printings] To Find the Daily Bread by Gerhard Andrew Fast and Jacob Fast -1954 So Soon Forgotten by Dick Fairfax - 1955 Fifty Mighty Men by Grant MacEwan - 1958 Land of Hope by Clara Hoffer and F.H. Kahan - 1960 Blazing the Old Cattle Trail by Grant MacEwan - 1962 [2 copies] Dew Upon the Grass by Billie Lamb Allan - 1963 [3 copies] Hoofprints and Hitching Posts by Grant MacEwan - 1964 [2 copies] Box 86 Along the Old Melita Trail by Isabel M. Reekie - 1965 I'll Take the Train by Ken Liddell - 1966 [2 copies] The Best of Edna Jaques. -1966 [2 copies] Entrusted to My Care by Grant MacEwan. - 1966 [2 copies] Once Upon a Lifetime by Fraser Hodgson - 1966 Men Against the Desert by James M. Gray - 1967 [2 copies] **Box 87** An Album of Prairie Birds by Doug Gilroy - 1967 [3 copies] The Blended Sound-Sight Method of Learning by Anna G. Ingham, text and two workbooks - 1967 Wildflowers of the Prairies by J.B. Neufeld - 1968 [3 copies] Of Us and the Oxen by Sarah Ellen Roberts - 1968 The Little White Schoolhouse by John C. Charyk - 1968 [2 copies] What's in a Name? by Pete Russell - 1968 [2 copies] Sportsman's Gourmet Guide by Henrietta Goplen - 1968 [2 copies] Harvest of Bread by Grant MacEwan - 1969 **Box 88** Upon a Sagebrush Harp by Nell Wilson Parsons - 1969 Boggeley Marsh by Stan Beadnell - 1969 A Pictorial History of the Doukhobors by K.T. Tarasoff - 1969 While Rivers Flow by Kate Brighty Colley - 1970 Pulse of the Community by John Charyk. - 1970 [3 copies] Pen, Paper and Printing Ink by King - 1970 **Box 89** Still the Wind Blows by Robert Symons - 1971 Power for Prairie Plows by Grant MacEwan. - 1971 [2 copies] Carlton Trail by R.C. Russell - 1971 Steamboats on the Saskatchewan by Bruce Peel - 1972 Over 2000 Place Names of Alberta by Eric and Patricia Holmgren - 1972 [2 copies] Sky Painter by Jean Swanson - 1973 Cauliflower Crown by Klaas de Jong - 1973 Box 90 John Ware's Cow Country by Grant MacEwan - 1973 [3 copies] Wake the Prairie Echoes by Saskatchewan History and Folklore Society - 1973 Our People: Indians of the Plains by Lee Updike - 1974 [2 copies] Faces Along My Way by Vivian Martin Smith - 1974 Overland by the Yellowhead by J.G. MacGregor - 1974 Barefoot Days by E.H. Cayford - 1974 Growing Up in Minby by Lloyd Person - 1974 [2 copies] Peace Country Heritage by E.C. Stacey - 1974 [2 copies] Eye Opener Bob by Grant MacEwan - 1974 Box 91 The Battle for the Bay by Grant MacEwan - 1975 Calgary Cavalcade by Grant MacEwan - 1975 No Tadpoles Please by Marguerite Robinson - 1975 Trapped by Betty Banister - 1975 Four Seasons West: A Photographic Odyssey of the Three Prairie Provinces by R.H. Macdonald - 1975 Trading for Milady's Furs by Jack Milne - 1975

The Politician by James Gardiner in 1911 and edited by Norman Ward - 1975 ...and Mighty Women Too by Grant MacEwan. - 1975 [2 copies] Prairie Birds in Color by Doug Gilroy - 1975 [2 copies, 1 copy found in Box 104] Box 92 The Measure of the Man: Selected Speeches of Woodrow Stanley Lloyd edited by C.B. Koester - 1976 Memory Meadows by Grant MacEwan - 1976 The Battle River Valley by J.G. MacGregor - 1976 Multinational Co-operatives by J.G. Craig - 1976 Wildflowers Across the Prairie by F.R. Vance, J.R. Jowsey and J.S. McLean. - 1977 [4 copies] Glistening in the Sun - 1977 Turn Him Loose by Cliff Faulknor. - 1977 [2 copies] Cornerstone Colony by Grant MacEwan - 1977 Uphill All the Way by Edna Jaques - 1977 **Box 93** Those Bittersweet Schooldays by John C. Charyk - 1977 From Duck Lake to Dawson City by R.G. Moyles - 1977 Prairie Farm Policy Guide - 1977 [5 copies] Out West by Bob Phillips - 1977 Over 2000 Place Names of Alberta by Eric and Patricia Holmgren. - 1977 [2 copies] Charcoal's World by Hugh Dempsey - 1978 The Boy in Buckskins by Iris Allan - 1978 The Emperor of Peace River by Eugenie Louise Myles - 1978 No Foot in Heaven by Lloyd H. Person - 1978 Land of Pain, Land of Promise by Harry Pinuita - 1978 Senator Hardisty's Prairies by Jim MacGregor - 1978 Figures in a Ground by Diane Bessai and David Jackel -1978 [2 copies] Box 94 A Century of Canadian Grain by Charles Wilson - 1978 The First People by Lee Updike and Bob Symons - 1978 [2 copies] Lonely Voyage by Kamil Pecher. - 1978 [2 copies] Men Against the Desert by James H. Gray - 1978 John Rowand by James MacGregor. - 1978 [2 copies] Vet in the Saddle by F.M. Loew and E.H. Wood, - 1978 [2 copies] Pat Burns: Cattle King by Grant MacEwan - 1979 Box 95 Boomtime by James H. Gray. - 1979 [2 copies] Our Nell by Candace Savage. - 1979 [2 copies] A Way With Words by Bill Cameron - 1979 Grant MacEwan: No Ordinary Man by R.H. Macdonald - 1979 [3 copies] Box 96 Between the Red and the Rockies by Grant MacEwan - 1979 [2 copies] British Law and Arctic Men by R.G. Moyles - 1979 Saskatchewan: A Pictorial History by Doug Bocking. - 1979 [4 copies] Prairie Born, Prairie Bred by Edna Jaques - 1979 Box 97 Man of Law: A Model by Dr. M.C. Shumiatcher - 1979 [2 copies] Parkland Portraits by Doug Gilroy. - 1980 [2 copies] Pioneer of Vision by Clarence and Stuart Houston - 1980 Saskatchewan Landscapes by Rusty Macdonald - 1980 Butter Down the Well by Robert Colling. - 1980 [2 copies] Mr. Davin, M.P. by Bev Koester - 1980 Red Crow: Warrior Chief by Hugh Dempsey - 1980 [2 copies] Grant MacEwan's Illustrated History of Western Canadian Box 98 Agriculture by Grant MacEwan - 1980 Place Names of Manitoba by Penny Ham - 1980 [2 copies, 1 copy found in Box 104]

Box 103

Naturalist Painter by Dick Dekker - 1980 Saskatchewan: A History by John Archer - 1980 [3 copies] From Prairie Kitchens by Emmie Oddie, ed - 1980 [3 copies, 2 copies found in Box 104] Metis Makers of History by Grant MacEwan - 1981 1 copy, found in Box 104] Vision of An Ordered Land by James MacGregor - 1981 The Curling Book by Ed Lukowich with Rick Folk and Paul Gowsell. - 1981 [5 copies] Wild Mammals of Western Canada by Candace and **Box 99** Arthur Savage - 1981 Canadian Farm Law by Don Purich - 1982 Custom Combining on the Great Plains by Tom Isern - 1982 The Canadian Rodeo Book by Claire Eamer and Thirza Jones - 1982 Fitness Fun by Lesley Parsonson - 1982 Christmas in the West by Hugh Dempsey - 1982 [2 copies, 1 copy found in Box 104] Alberta Landscapes by Grant MacEwan and Rusty Macdonald - 1982 Saskatoon: A Century in Pictures by Bill Sarjeant, Bill Delainey and John Duerkop. - 1982 [2 copies] Box 100 Windigo: An Anthology of Fact and Fantastic Fiction by John Robert Colombo (ed.) - 1982 Bacchanalia Revisited: Western Canada's Boozy Skid to Social Disaster by James Gray - 1982 Stanley Knowles: The Man From Winnipeg North Centre by Susan Mann Trofimenkoff. - 1982 [2 copies] Midways, Judges, and Smooth-Tongued Fakirs by David C. Jones - 1983 Charles Noble: Guardian of the Soil by Grant MacEwan - 1983 Wild Harmony: The Cycle of Life in the Northern Forest by William O. Pruitt, Jr - 1983 Colombo's Canadiana Quiz Book by John Robert Colombo - 1983 Pork, Perfect Pork by The Canadian Pork Council - 1983 [3 copies] Gopher Hills by Tom Cummings - 1983 The Silent Enemy: Canada and the Deadly Flu of 1918 by Eileen Pettigrew - 1983 Box 101 The Silent Song of Mary Eleanor by Marjorie Wilkins Campbell - 1983 Wildhorse Jack: The Legend of Jack Morton by Grant MacEwan - 1983 From Prairie Roots by Garry Fairbairn. [2 copies] - 1984 Rider Pride: The Story of Canada's Best-Loved Football Team by Bob Calder and Garry Andrews. - 1984 [2 copies] Wildflowers Across the Prairies by F.R. Vance, J.R. Jowsey and J.S. McLean - 1984 Winners by Mary-Ellen Lang Collura - 1984 Will the Bounty End: The Uncertain Future of Canada's Food Supply by Garry Fairbairn - 1984 Siksika by Mary-Ellen Lang Collura. - 1984 [3 copies] Box 102 Julie by Cora Taylor. - 1985 [2 copies] The Wonder of Canadian Birds by Candace Savage - 1985 [4 copies] Prairie Light by Courtney Milne. - 1985 [2 copies] Jean's Beans: Favorite Recipes from around the World by Jean Hoare - 1986

Red Light on the Prairies by James Gray - 1986[2 copies]

Fly Patterns: An International Guide by Taff Price - 1986

```
Prairie Giants by Hans Dommasch - 1986
                                101 Uses for an Unused Home Computer by Clyde Wells
                                and Frank Saidis - 1987
                               Les Vainqueurs by Mary Ellen Lang Collura - 1987
                               Eagles of North America by Candace Savage - 1987
                               Den Tomme Stol by Bess Kaplan - 1987
                               Sidste Stop by Diana J. Wieler - 1988
                               Frozen in Time: Unlocking the Secrets of the Franklin
                                Expedition by Owen Beattie and John Geiger - 1988
                                       [additional books - previously listed, see above]
Box 104
Box 105
               Calendars[#G]
                       - 1969-72
                       - 1973-76
                       - 1976-79
               Catalogues[#G]
                       - 1974-77
                       - 1977
                       - 1978, Spring
                       - 1978
Box 106
               Committees
                       Publications Selection Committee, Meetings
                               Minutes - 1975-77
                               Minutes [cont'd 1] - 1977-78
                               Minutes [cont'd 2] - 1978-80
                       Prairie Books Committee
                               Meetings, Minutes - November 16, 1971
                               Cost Sheets - Books - 1974
                               Cost Sheets - Miscellaneous - 1974
                               Block Grant Allocation - 1973
                               Reports - 1974-75
                               Minutes - 1973-75
                       Prairie Books Meetings - 1967-74
                       Prairie Books Meetings [cont'd] - 1974
Box 107
               Design Files [#D]
                       1-006-01
                                       Requests for Permissions Received [vellow dot] - 1979-83
                                       Book Jacket Design Exhibit - 1980-81
                       1-004-00
                       1-004-01
                                       Design Canada Competition - 1976
                                       International Book Design Competition - 1976, 1980
                       1-004-02
                       [1-005-04]
                                       [Artists] - 1976-82
                       [1-005-04]
                                       [Artists] [cont'd] - 1980-83 (photographs enclosed, #108-109)
                       1-005-05
                                       Diane Bersea - 1977-78, 1983
                       1-005-06
                                       Warren Clark - 1977-79, 1984
                       1-005-07
                                       Ray Statham - 1979-80
                       1-005-08
                                       Bill Johnson - 1983
                       1-008-00
                                       Design Costs - 1978-80
                                       Articles Related to Design - 1978-84
                       1-009-02
                                       [Design - Photography] - 1977-78, 1981, 1983, 1985
Box 108
                       [1-001-04]
                       1-010-01
                                       Western Canada Pictoral Index - nd
                                       Edgar T. Jones - Wildlife - 1984
                       1-010-03
                                       Thomas Kitchen Wildlife - 1984
                       1-010-04
                                       Stock - Encore Hi-Bulk - 1982
                       1-013-00
                       [1-013-?]
                                       [Columbia Mills] - 1984
                       1-013-10
                                       Island Paper Hi-Bulk - 1980
                       1-013-12
                                       Potlatch - Coated Stock Sample - 1977, nd
                                       Inter City Papers Hi-Bulk - 1981
                       1-013-17
                       1-015-00
                                       Design - Mass Market Paperbacks - 1983
```

```
1-014-01
                                       Printing Inks - 1984
                Editorial Files
                       Old Files[#B]
CLOSED
                               Manuscripts
                                       Rejected - 1975-76
                                       Rejected - 1975-76 [cont'd]
                                       Rejected - 1977
Box 109
                                               Rejected - 1977 [cont'd 1]
                                       Rejected - 1977 [cont'd 2]
                               2-001-01
                                               AUTHOR Moon, Robert - 1975-77
                               Manuscripts, [Letters] - 1959, 1964, 1966-70, 1977
                                 [T.R. Melville-Ness]
                               Canadian Book Publishers Council - nd
                               Independent Publishers Association - 1974
                               Institute of Applied Art Books - 1973 (oversize item enclosed, #23)
                               Prairie Books
                                       Committee - 1968-74
                                       Contract - nd
                                       General - 1968-75
                                       History - 1975-77
                                       Log - 1972
Box 110
                                       Logo - 1973
                                       Memorandum - 1975
                                       Review Policy - 1975
                               Prairie Publishing Company - 1972-73, 1979
                               Prairie Publishing Company [cont'd] - 1972-76
                               Prairie Books Style - 1960, nd
                               Previous Prairie Book - 1963-78
                               Provincial Government Directories - 1975
                               Publication Record Forms - 1964-74
                               Statistics Canada Publishing Survey - nd
                               2-001-01
                                       Reekie, Isabel M. The Heritage of Paul Muswagon - 1976
                                       Lehn, Cornelia Dr. and Mrs. Jackson - 1976
                                       Heath: Lindner - 1976
                                       Harrison - 1975-76
                                       Cohen Physician's Manual on Alcoholism - 1975-77
                                       Chalmers Fur Trade Governor - nd
Box 111
                                       Carpenter Wild Rose - 1975-76
                                       Braithwaite Regional Libraries - 1976
                                       Bird, Dick - 1972, 1976-77 (photographs enclosed, #110-126)
                                       Beadnell Boggeley Marsh - 1976-77
                        Old Working Files, Editorial [#E,F]
                        [green dot, therefore editorial]
                               Rodeo Cowboys - Ted Barris - 1985 (oversize item enclosed, #23a)
                               Angling Book - David Carpenter - 1984, 1987-88
                                 (photographs enclosed, #127-128)
                               Angling Book - David Carpenter [cont'd] - 1983-84
                               Butter Down the Well - Bob Collins - 1983-85
                               Winners - Mary-Ellen Collura - 1984 (photographs enclosed,
                                 #130-133)
                               Wine And Wheat - Joan Davies - 1983-84
                               Sask. Wheat Pool History - Fairbairn - 1983-84
Box 112
                                 (photograph enclosed, #134)
                               AIC Book - Fairbairn - 1984 (oversize item enclosed, #24)
                               Looking for Pat - Don Lema - 1984
```

```
Curling - Luckowich - 1981 (photograph enclosed, #135)
                               Marie-Ann - MacEwan - 1984 (slides enclosed)
                               Ernest Cashell - Murray Malcolm - 1984 (oversize item enclosed, #25)
                               Prairie Farm Policy Guide - 1981-82
Box 113
                               Landscapes in the West - Rees - 1984-85 (photographs enclosed.
                                #136-144)
                               Landscapes in the West - Rees [cont'd] - 1984
                        [no green dot]
                               What's in a Name (Rev.) - Russell - 1980-81
                               [Wild Mammals of Western Canada] - Instructions to Designer - 1981
                               [Wild Mammals of Western Canada] - 1981 (oversize item
                                enclosed, #26)
                               [Wild Mammals of Western Canada] - Savage - 1981 (oversize item
                                enclosed, #27)
Box 114
                               [Our Nell: A Scrapbook Biography of Nellie McClung - Savage]
                                [reprint] - 1979-80
                               [Man of Law - Shumiatcher] - 1979 (slide enclosed)
                        [green dot]
                               Auntie's Knitting a Baby - Lois Simmie - 1983-88
                               Auntie's Knitting a Baby - Lois Simmie (oversize item - three files,
                                #28,29,30)
                               Wildflowers - Revised Edition - 1983-86 (photographs enclosed,
                                #145-146)
                        [no green dot]
                               [1-002-00] [ISBN Numbers] - 1978-84
                               [1-002-00] [ISBN Numbers] - 1977
Box 115
                                       1-002-00 ISBN Numbers - nd
                               [Monthly Editorial Reports] - 1977-84
                        [yellow dot]
                               1-004-05
                                               Manuscript Meetings - 1981-84
                               1-004-06
                                               Future Titles - 1983
                               [1-005-02] [Editorial and Marketing Expenses] - 1983
                               1-008-01
                                               Correspondence with M.P. - 1980-89
                               1-008-02
                                               Production Problems with M.P. - 1980-85
                                (oversize item enclosed, #31)
                                               Production Meeting with M.P. - 1982
                               1-008-03
                                               Production Returns - M.P. - 1984
                               1-008-04
                               [1-004-03] [Editorial Reports] - 1980-83
                                               Packing and Shipping Instructions - 1980
                               1-008-05
                                               Bookbinding Seminar - Toronto - 1981
                               1-008-09
                                               Production Consultant - 1983
                               1-008-10
                               1-008-11
                                               Production - 1982-83
                               1-008-12
                                               Articles Related to Production - nd
                                               Outdoor Writing Award - 1984
                               1-010-08
                               1-010-10
                                               Media Club Non-Fiction - 1977
                                               Search for New Alberta Novelist - nd
                               1-010-11
                               1-010-12
                                               American Association for State and Local
                                History - 1978
                               1-010-28
                                               Proposed WPPB Award - 1984
                               [?] [Awards] - 1978-84
Box 116
                               [?] [Awards] [cont'd] - 1980-84
                               1-011-01
                                               Editorial Budget - 1982
                                               Capital Budget 1983-84
                               1-011-02
                               1-011-04
                                               Operating Budget 1984-85
                                               Educational Publishing Seminar - November, 1981
                               1-012-01
                               1-012-02
                                               School Curricula - 1981-82
```

```
[no yellow dot]
                               Catalogues (Old Prairie book) - 1967-75
                               Catalogues (Old Prairie Book)[cont'd] - 1974-78
                               Catalogue - 1980
Box 117
                               Catalogue - 1981
                               Manuscripts (1) No Return Address (2) Unclaimed - 1976, 1978
               Education Files [#C, D]
                       2-001-04 Education Publishing [blue dot] - 1976-77, 1982
                        (photograph enclosed, #147)
                       Canada - Science - 1984
                       Canadian Learning Materials - 1981
                       Educational Cons. [Consulting] - Bill Clare - 1983
                       I. Editorial Development - 1982
                       Educational Publishers - Outside Western Region - nd
                       Libraries - 1982
                       Native Studies - 1983
                       [Alberta - Education] - 1980-82
                       Curriculum - Publisher's Conference - 1978, 1982
                       Curriculum - Requirements and Guides - 1980-84
Box 118
                       Language Arts - 1983-85
                       Native Studies - 1982-84
                       Sciences - 1976, 1980-82
                       Social Studies, History - 1979, 1982-83
                       Language Arts - 1980-84
                       Sciences - 1982, 1984
                       Language Arts - 1983
                       Manitoba - 1977-82
                       Native Studies - 1983
                       Sciences - 1981
                       Social Studies - 1977, 1982-83
                       New Brunswick - 1978
                       Newfoundland - 1983-84
                       Nova Scotia Curriculum Contacts - 1981
                       Ontario - 1978-84
Box 119
                       Curriculum - 1980, 1982
                       Native Studies - 1983
                       Quebec1978
                       Saskatchewan - 1979-84
                       Curriculum - 1977-78
                       Directory of School Officials - 1979, 1982, 1984
                       Education Displays - 1981
                       Language Arts - 1984
                       Native Studies - 1981-83
                       Physical Education - 1982
                       Sciences - 1976-82
                       British Columbia - 1979-84
                       Social Studies - 1978-84
Box 120
                       Social Studies - Grade Four Text - 1982
                       5-014-07
                                       Sask. School Trustees Assoc. - 1982
                                       Sask. School Trustees Assoc. [cont'd] - 1980-82
                       5-014-07
                                       Schools and Computer Learning - 1981
                       5-014-09
                       5-014-11
                                       Education Sales - 1982
                                       Schools: Elementary and Secondary - 1975-81
                       5-014-00
                       5-014-01
                                       Authorization Lists - 1975, 1978
Box 121
                                       Sask. Book Bureau - 1977
                       5-014-03
                       5-014-04
                                       Saskatoon School Libraries - 1977
```

```
Festivals and Fairs
                       Frankfurt Book Fair
                       2-013-07 [blue dot]
                               1983
                               1983 [cont'd]
                               1982
                               Past - 1976-82
                               1984
               Financial Records
                       Cash Label Receipts
Box 122
                                       1977
                                       March - May
                                       June - August
                                       September - October
                                       November
                                       November - December
Box 123
                                       December
                                       April - July, 1978
                       Cash Sheets
                               August, 1978 - July, 1979
                               August, 1977 - July, 1978
                               March, 1977 - July, 1977
                               August, 1980 - July, 1981
                               August, 1979 - July, 1980
                               August, 1982 - July, 1983
Box 124
                               August, 1981 - July, 1982
                               August, 1981 - July, 1982 [cont'd]
                       Cash-Charge Forms
                               [Cash/Charge Form]
                               [Cash/Charge Form]
                               [Cash/Charge Form] [cont'd 1]
                               [Cash/Charge Form] [cont'd 2]
                       Charge Sheets
Box 125
                               August, 1977 - July, 1978
                               March, 1977 - July, 1977
                               August, 1980 - July, 1981
                               August, 1979 - July, 1980
                               August, 1978 - July, 1979
                               August, 1982 - July, 1983
                               August, 1981 - July, 1982
Box 126
                               Commission Statements
                               Jack Douglas - 1974-76
                               [Sales Commissions] - 1976-77
                               [Commissions] - 1975-77
                               [Commissions] [cont'd 1] - 1975-76
                               [Commissions] [cont'd 2] - 1974-76
                               Stan Robson - 1974-75
Box 127
                               Financial Statements
                               Periods
                                       2 - September 19, 1979
                                       3 - October 17, 1979
                                       4 - November 14, 1979
                                      5 - December 12, 1979
                                       6 - January 9, 1980
                                       7 - February 6, 1980
                                       8 - March 5, 1980
```

9 - April 2, 1980

10 - April 30, 1980

11 - May 28, 1980

12 - June 30, 1980

2 - September 24, 1980

3 - October 22, 1980

4 - October 22, 1980

5 - December 17, 1980

6 - January 14, 1981

7 - February 11, 1981

8 - March 11, 1981

9 - April 8, 1981

10 - May 6, 1981

11 - June 3, 1981

12 - July 1, 1981

2 - September 23, 1981

3 - October 21, 1981

4 - November 18, 1981

5 - December 16, 1981

6 - January 13, 1982

7 - February 10, 1982

8 - March 10, 1982

9 - April 7, 1982

10 - May 5, 1982

11 - June 2, 1982

12 - June 30, 1982

2 - September 22, 1982

3 - October 20, 1982

4 - November 17, 1982

5 - December 15, 1982

6 - January 12, 1983

7 - February 9, 1983

8 - March 9, 1983

9 - April 6, 1983

10 - May 4, 1983

11 - June 1, 1983

12 - June 29, 1983

2 - September 21, 1983

3 - October 28, 1993

4 - November 16, 1993

5 - December 14, 1983

6 - January 11, 1984

7 - February 16, 1984

8 - March 7, 1984

9 - April 4, 1984

10 - May 2, 1984

11 - May 30, 1984

12 - June 27, 1984

## Receiving Forms

- 1977

- 1977

- 1977

Box 129 Refunds

- 1977-78

- 1977

Request for Return Forms

```
Old Request/Authorization to Return Files
                                       - January, 1976-December 1977
                                       - January, 1976-December, 1977 [cont'd]
                                       - 1977
                                       - 1977
                                       - 1977
                       Royalties
                        2-008-03
                               August, 1983
                               August, 1983 [cont'd]
Box 130
                               August, 1980
                               August, 1980 [cont'd]
                               February, 1983
                               February, 1983 [cont'd 1]
                               February, 1983 [cont'd 2]
                               August, 1982
                               August, 1982 [cont'd]
                               February, 1982
                               February, 1982 [cont'd]
Box 131
                               August, 1981
                               February, 1981
                        Royalty Statements
                               Royalty File - 1974
                               Royalties - 1974-75
                               Royalties - 1975
                               [Royalty] - 1972-75
               Manuscripts
                       Ideas
                               Manuscript Ideas - 1982-84
                               Agriculture - 1980-84
                               Artists - 1981, 1984
                               Biographies
                                       Indian - 1982
                                       1982-83
Box 132
                                       Manitobans - 1982
                                       Alphabetical - 1984
                               Cookery - 1982
                               Guide Books - 1981-83
                               Psychiatric Institutions - 1980, 1984
                               Alzheimer's Disease - Dr. Duncan Robertson - 1983
                               Weather - Prairie Provinces - 1983
                               History - 1984-85
                               Architecture of the Prairies - 1980, 1983
                               Bush Flying/Pilots - 1981
                               Canadian North - 1984
                               Chinatowns - 1980
                               Essays - Western Canadian - 1982
                               Famous Canadian Trials - 1980
                               Economic Trends - 1981-83
                               Fur Trade - 1981
                               Historical Atlas of Canada - 1982
                               Indian Legends - 1982
                               Inuit Myths - 1982
                               Manitoba - Northern - 1982
                               Mennonites - 1983
                               Potash Corporation of Saskatchewan - 1981
```

Prairie Folklore - 1982 Racism - 1984 Reminiscences - Personal - 1982 Temiskaming Boat Tragedy - 1980 Ukrainians - 1979 Western Producer - 1981 White Collar Crimes - nd Emmie Oddie's Household Hints - 1980 Canada's Indians Today - 1981 Elderly People - nd Foreign Investment in Canada - 1980 Immigrants - nd Lawyers in Canada - 1980 Space Research Corporation - nd Women-1870-1940 - 1984 Women & Employment - 1982 Animals - Behavior - 1981 Deer of the World - 1980 Edible Wild Plants - nd Insects - nd Man and Nature - 1980 Mountain Sheep - 1980 Natural Parks in Canada - 1982 Whales - 1981 Wildflowers - 1981 Photography - 1983 Poems of the Indians - 1981 Sports - 1983 **CLOSED** Old, Process/Rejection [#A] Possible - 1979 Reports - 1979 Rejected - 1979 Box 133 Rejected - 1979 [cont'd 1] Rejected - 1979 [cont'd 2] Letters - 1973-74 Possible - 1978 Rejected - 1978 Rejected - 1978 [cont'd 1] Box 134 Rejected - 1978 [cont'd 2] [Reports] - 1978 Inquiries - 1977 Possible - 1970-76 [Reports] - 1973-77 [Reports] - 1973-77 [cont'd] 02-001-01 Household Account Book Box 135 [Letters] - 1975-76 [Letters] - 1975-76 [cont'd] Rejected - 1972-74 Rejected - 1972-74 [cont'd] Prairie Books - Proposals for Books - 1972-74 [Possible] - 1975-76 Process/Rejection CLOSED [Various - to be filed] A - 1984 A - 1983 Box 136 B - 1984

```
B - 1984 - 2-001-01 Befus, Doreen - Life in an Institution for the
                                 Mentally Handicapped [red dot]
                               B - 1983
CLOSED
                        Rejected
                               C - 1984
                               C - 1983
                               D - 1984
                               D - 1983
                               E - 1984
                               E - 1983
                                F - 1984
                               F - 1983
Box 137
                               G - 1984
                               G - 1983
                               H - 1984 (oversize item enclosed, #32)
                               H - 1983
                               I-J - 1984
                               I-J - 1983
                               K - 1984
                               K - 1983
                               L - 1984
                               L - 1983
Box 138
                               M - 1984
                               M - 1983
                               M - 1983 [cont'd]
                               N - 1984
                               N - 1983
                               O - 1984
                               P-Q - 1984
                               P-Q - 1983
                               R - 1984
                               R - 1983
Box 139
                               S - 1984 (photographs enclosed, #148-150)
                               S - 1983
                               T - 1984
                               T - 1983
                               U-V - 1983
                               W - 1984
                               W - 1983
                               X-Y-Z - 1984
                               X-Y-Z - 1983
                        [1/2 box, red dot, 2-001-01 files, therefore author files]
                                2-001-01 Bickle, Ian Remembering Saskatchewan - 1985
                               Foran, Max Journals of Grant MacEwan - 1985
                                Gruending, Dennis Emmett Hall Biography - 1984
                                Jackel, David Canada: Discoveries, Diversities - 1977-78
                               Nelson, Colleen Downy Waterfall - 1985
Box 140
                               Pezzer, Vera Curling - 1983
                               Purich, Don Indians in Canada - 1985
                               Pictoral History Sask. Assoc. of Architects - 1984
                               Siggins "Thatcher" - nd
                               [Query Letters] -to be filed in warehouse - 1981-85
CLOSED
                        Dead 2-001 Files, Rejected
                        [File List] - nd
                        2-001-01
                               Adams History of the Metis Nation - 1975-77
```

```
Anderson, Marion S. "Two Brothers" - 1978-79
Armitage, Betty Hasty Notes (flowers) - 1979-80
```

Brass. Eleanor - nd

Campbell, Clyde "Red Willow" (Scollard, David) - 1980

University of Calgary Western Canadian History Conference - 1979

Cameron, Alex - 1977

Carlson, G.C. "Prairie Farm Who's Who" - 1978-80

Celebrate Sask. - Vision 80 - 1980 Court, Tom - Colin Fraser - 1977 Country Guide Agriculture - nd

Davis, Wendy Aids to Make You Able - 1979-80 Devonshire Baker, Suzanne Alberta Artists - 1978

Edmonton Exhibition Association - 1975-78

Fitzharris "Pothole: The Story of the Prairie Slough" - 1979

Fossum, John "A Cop in the Kitchen" - 1978-79 Guitard "Wheat and the Palliser Triangle" - 1978-79

Harasen, Lorne "Talk Show" - 1976-77

Phillips, Roger - 1975

Purdon, Christine Social and Economic History - 1978

Richardson, Bert "The Lake" - 1976

Ridge, A.D. Letters of Mrs. John A. McDougall - 1977

Roche, Doug "Equality Vs. Elitism" - 1978

Russel Kelsey's Grave - 1975 Small Influent-Effluent - 1976-77

Storey, Arthur G. "Crossroads" - 1978-79 Stuart, J.A.D. The Prairie W.A.S.P. - 1977-79 Weinmeyer, Hilde "Patchwork Quilt" - 1978

White, Tom - 1975-77 Williams, S. (Mrs.) - 1975 (Lloyd) Norton, Dianne - 1976-78 Mitchell, Ken Ancient History - 1978

Maxwell, Grant On the Other Hand - 1978-80 Maxwell, Grant On the Other Hand [cont'd] - 1978-79

King, Andrew - 1975-79

Jamieson Dempsey "The Chautaugua" - 1978-79

Holmgren Isaac M. Barr - 1976-79

## Publicity and Promotion

Files, Fraser Seely (Sales Supervisor)

Acct 1 - Problem - 1986

Acct 3 - A,B,C Accounts - nd

Admin 1 - Activity Reports - 1978-79 Admin 2 - Royalty Reports - 1982-84 Adv 1 - Books for Everybody - nd

Adv 1 - Books for Everybody [cont'd] - 1983-86

Adv 2 - Books in Canada - 1984-86

Adv 3 - Bookworm's Den Catalogue - 1980, 1986

Adv 4 - Globe and Mail - 1982-87 Adv 5 - Green and White - 1981 Adv 6 - Quill and Quire - 1982-87

Adv 7 - Snowbirds - 1984-85 Adv 8 - Windscript - 1984-86

Adv 9 - Woodwards Ads - 1983-85

Adv 10 - Journals - 1985-87

Adv 11 - Library Media - 1979, 1985-86

Adv 12 - Magazines - 1986

Adv 12 - Magazines [cont'd] - 1984-86

Box 141

Box 142

```
Adv 13 - Newspapers - 1986
                               Adv 14 - Co-op Ads - 1986
                               Assn 1 - CBA - 1979-80, 1984-86
Box 144
                               Assn 2 - PPG - 1983-87
                               Assn 3 - ACP - 1979, 1985-87
                               Assn 5 - CBIC - 1985-86
                               Assn 5 - CBIC [cont'd 1] - 1983-85 (oversize item enclosed, #33)
                               Assn 5 - CBIC [cont'd 2] - 1981-83
                               Bk Exh 2 - Requests for Display - 1981-86
                               Budget 2 - Allocation of Promotion by Major Category - 1978-79
                               Budget 3 - Financial Statements
                                       1983-84
                                       1982-83
                                       1981-82
                                       1980-81
                                       1979-80
Box 145
                                       1978-79
                                       1977-78
                                       1976-77
                               Lib 1 - Canadian Public Libraries - 1978-79, 1985-86
                               Lib 2 - American Libraries - 1978, 1985
                               Mail 1 - American Universities List - nd
                               Mail 2 - Canadian Universities List - 1982
                               Mail 5 - Catalogue Mailing List - 1985-88
                                 (oversize item enclosed, #34)
                               Mail 6 - Miscellaneous Lists - nd
                               Pers 4 - Jane Maas Seminar - Nov/84, Toronto
                               Pers 5 - Sales Assistant - R. Munro - 1984-85
                               Publ 3 - Book Prices - 1980
                               Pub 4 - Stock Outages - 1978
                               Pub 5 - Print Runs (old material) - 1968-84
                               Print 3 - Production - 1984-85
                               Print 4 - 1984 Fall Posters List
                               Promo 1 - Fall 1986
                               Promo 1 - Advertising & Promotion Plans by Title - 1986
                               Promo 3 - Special Offers - 1984 and earlier - 1978-84
                               Promo 4 - Promotional Proposals - 1979-86
                               Promo 6 - Promo Expenses - 1978-80
                               Promo 8 - Mailing Expenses - 1980, 1987
                               Promo 9 - Author Tour Expenses (Canada Council Forms) - 1983-86
                               Promo 9 - Author Tour Expenses (Canada Council Forms)
Box 146
                                [cont'd] - 1980-82
                               Promo 10 - General Promotion Expense - 1978, 1983
                               Promo 11 - Requests for Book Donations - 1985-86
                               Sales Rep 2 - Rex Williams - Pre 1985 - 1982-84
                               Sales Rep 2 - Rex Williams - Pre 1985 [cont'd 1] - 1981-82
                               Sales Rep 2 - Rex Williams - Pre 1985 [cont'd 2] - 1979-81
                               Sales Rep 3 - Ruth Steinecker - 1980, 1985-86
                               Sales Rep 6 - Lodd - Pre 1985 - 1983-85
                               Promo Exp
                                       Columbo's Quiz Book - 1983
                                       Pork, Perfect Pork - 1983
                                       Rider Pride - 1984-85
                                       Wild Harmony - 1983
                                       Wildhorse Jack - 1984
                               [Manuscript] Sixteen Days with SHK: An Informal Biography
```

```
of Stanley Knowles M.P. - nd
Box 147
                               [Manuscript] Sixteen Days with SHK: An Informal Biography
                                of Stanley Knowles M.P. [cont'd] - nd
                               [Wildflowers Across the Prairies] - 1983-84
                                       - nd
                                       - nd
                                       [cont'd] - nd
                               Rev 1 - Request for Review Books - 1985-86
                                       [cont'd 1] - 1984-85
                                       [cont'd 2] - 1982-84
Box 148
                                       [cont'd 3] - 1979-82
                               Rev 2 - Desk Copy Requests (College) - 1982-87
                               Rev 2 - Desk Copy Requests (College) [cont'd] - 1980-81
                               Sales 1 - Commission Sales
                                       1985
                                       1983-84
                                       1982-83
                                       1981-82
                                       1980-81
Box 149
                                       1979-80
                               Sales 22 - Expo 1986 - 1986
                               Sales 28 - F and W Sales Reports - 1986-87
                               Sales Rep 1 - General - 1982-85
                               Sales Rep 2 - Tom Best - 1982-84
                               Sales Rep 3 - Christine Bishop - 1984-86
                               Sales Rep 4 - Mary Marjory Keith - 1977-79
                               Sales Rep 5 - Mark Stanton - 1983
                               Sales Rep 7 - Lorna Tergesen - 1980-84
                               Sales Rep 9 - Canadian Manda Group - 1984-85
                               Sales Rep 10 - Fitzhenry and Whiteside - 1985-87
                               Sales Rep 10 - Fitzhenry and Whiteside [cont'd] - 1984-87
                               Sales Rep 14 - Stanton and McDougall Ltd. - 1985-87
Box 150
                               Sales Rep 14 - Stanton and McDougall Ltd. [cont'd] - 1982-85
                               Sales Rep 17 - Debra Berglind - 1986
                               Stud 1 - Marketing Analysis - 1982-86
                               Fin 3 - Operating Statements
                                       1978-79
                                       1977-78
                                       1976-77
                               Rev 9 - General Reviewers - 1978-79, 1983
                               Rev 8 - Speciality Reviewer list - 1977-78
                               Studies 7 - Promotion - 1981
                               Sale 2A - Belford Commission Sales - 1978-79
                               Sale 6 - Sales Meetings - 1979, 1982-83
                               Expend 7 - General Promo - Expenses - 1979-80
                               Expend 6 - Poster Expense - 1976-77
                               Expend 5 - Catalogue Expense - 1977-78
                               Expend 5 - Catalogue Expense - 1978-79
                               Adv Media - Equinox - 1982
                               Adv Media 21 - Time Magazine - 1984
                               Adv Media 18 - Sask. Pub. Catalogue - 1981-82
                               Adv Expend 2 - Trade Advertising Expenses - 1978-79
                               Adv 9 - Prairie Book In-House Placemats - 1978-79
                               Expend 4 - Flyer Expense
                                       1978-79
                                       1977-78
```

```
1976-77
```

Promo 5 - Promotional Proposals - 1978-79 Sales Rep 11 - Donna Gillmor - 1981-82

Sales Rep 11 - Donna Gillmor - 1981-8

Sales Rep 4 - Brian Kanee - 1978-79

Sales Rep 3 - Bill Harnum - 1977-79

Publish 6 - Publication History - 1984

Publish 2 - Alberta Heritage Program - 1978

Promo 5 - General Promotions - 1977-78

Print 7 - Other Promotional Material - 1978

Booksellers - Key Contact Development - 1980

Acct 4 - Credit Applications - 1980-81

Mail 7 - Requests for Mailings - 1979-80

Inventory 14 - Water Damage - nd

Expend 3

Author Tours - 1976-77

Tour Expense

H. Dempsey - Oct/Nov, 1978-79

G. MacEwan - Oct/Nov -1978-79

Phillips - July 7+11, 1978

Piniuta - Oct/Nov, 1978

Expend -Author Tours: Grant MacEwan Promo Tour:

Pat Burns - Sept, 1979

Expend 3 - Tour Expense - MacGregor - April/May, 1978

Promo 2 - Author Tour - Hugh Dempsey - Oct/Nov, 1978-79

Rusty MacDonald - Promotional Tour - Oct/Nov, 1979

Promo 2 - Bob Phillips - Vancouver Victoria Tour - July 11/12, 1978 (1977-78)

Promo 2 - Author Tour - Harry Piniuta - Oct/Nov, 1978

Promo 2 - Author Tour - Grant MacEwan - Oct/Nov, 1978-79

Expend - Savage, Candace - November, 1979 Our Nell

Expend - Author Tours: James Gray Promo Tour: Boomtime - 1979

Naturalist Painter - 1981-83

No Foot in Heaven - 1978-79, 1984

Northwest of 16 - 1984

Our Nell - 1979-80, 1983

Out West - 1978, 1986

Over 2000 Place Names of Alberta - 1977, 1988

Palliser Expedition - 1980-81

Pub 1 - Pioneer of Vision - 1986

Place Names of Manitoba - 1985

Pork, Perfect Pork - 1980-86

Power for Prairie Plows - 1983

Prairie Birds in Colour - 1976-83

Rider Pride - 1984-87 (photograph enclosed, #151)

Saskatchewan Landscapes - 1980-84 (photographs enclosed, #152-155)

Saskatoon: A Century in Pictures - 1982-83

Senator Hardisty's Prairies - 1977-78

Sportsman's Gourmet Guide - nd

Stanley Knowles - 1982-83

Those Bittersweet Schooldays - 1979

Promo 1 - Lotta Hitschmanova & the USC- 1985

Uphill all the Way - 1978, 1985

Vet in the Saddle - 1984

Vision of an Ordered Land - 1981

Way with Words - 1978-81, 1985

Wild Harmony - 1983-85

```
Wildhorse Jack - 1984
                               Windigo - 1982-83 (photograph enclosed, #156)
Box 153
                               Variety Tonight - Listener's Letter - "Tell Tales" - 1984
                               Chris Bishop - Active - 1984-85
                               [Promotion Plans - Fall 1985] - 1984-85
                               [Promotion - Lodd] - 1983
                               MacEwan Birthday - 1982
                               5-012-08 Industrial Sales Potential - 1980-82
                               Promo Sheets - Monday Meetings - 1983
                               Promo - 1982-83
                               Showcase '83 - 1982-83
Box 154
                               Advertising - 1980-81
                               Read, Sask. - 1980
                               Read, Sask. Promotion - 1980
                               Monthly Report Material - 1979
                               [Sales Analysis, Marketing and Promotional Plans] - 1980-81
                               [Sales Program] - 1982-83
                               Fall Sales Conferences - 1983
                               Western Canadian Trade Fair - 1982
                               Telemarketing - 1983
                               Staff Meetings and New Title Forms - 1982-83
                               ACP Seminars - 1982-83
                               CCTE Convention - 1982
                               Book Ex 9 - CBA Convention - 1981
                               Catalogue 1983
                               Computerization 1 - Studies - 1981-82
                               Co-op Sales Study - 1982
                               Credit and Collection Letters - 1980-81
                               Western Heritage Supply Analysis - 1979
                               Fall 1983
                               F.O.B. Canada - nd
                               Hold List - 1981
                       Marketing
Box 155
                               Bk Exh 3 Mexabition / Agribition - 1984
                               Bk Exh 3 Mexabition / Agribition - 1983
                               Bk Exh 4 CBA Display - 1984
                               Bk Exh 4 CBA Display - 1983
                               Budget 1 Budget Proposals
                                       1983-84
                                       1982-83
                                       1981-82
                                       1980-81
                               Print 1 Fall Catalogue
                                       1984 (photographs enclosed, #156-157)
                                       1983
                                       1982
                                       1981
                                       1980
Box 156
                                       1979
                                       1978
                                       1977 and earlier
                               Print 2 Spring Catalogue - 1984
                               Print 2 Spring Catalogue - before 1984
                               Promo 13 Promo Misc Cheque Requests - 1984 and before
                               Promo 13 Promo Misc Cheque Requests - 1984 and before [cont'd]
                               Alberta Landscapes - 1981-84
```

Boomtime - 1979-80

Boy in Buckskins - 1983-84

Canadian Farm Law - 1980-83

Canadian Rodeo Book - 1981-83

Century of Canadian Grain - 1981-83

Chronicle of a Pioneer Prairie Family - 1979

Colombo's Canadiana Quiz Book - 1983-84

Cornerstone Colony - 1977-78

Dominion Land Surveyors - 1980

Figures in a Ground - 1977-78

Finding Co-ops - 1983-86

First People - nd

Fitness Fun - 1981-85

Publish 1 The Foundling - nd

Four Seasons West - 1976-77

From Duck Lake to Dawson City - nd

Gopher Hills - 1983-86

Grant MacEwan's Illustrated History of Agriculture - 1981, 1985

I'll Take the Rain - 1976-79

Lonely Vayage - 1978-79 (photograph enclosed, #158)

Man of Law: A Model - 1980 Men Against the Desert - 1985

Publicity and Reviews for O/P [out of print] books March, 1989

Sask: A History Archer Figures in a Ground Bessai

Rider Pride Calder/Andrews

A Way with Words Cameron

Silent Song of Mary Eleanor Campbell

Pork, Perfect Pork Canadian Pork Council

Colombo's Canadiana Quiz Book Colombo

Windigo Colombo

Gopher Hills Cummings

Naturalist Painter Dekker

Saskatoon: A Century in Pictures Delainey et al

Christmas in the West Dempsey

Canadian Rodeo Book Eamer/Jones

Multinational Corporations Fatemi/Williams

Parkland Portraits Gilroy

Prairie Birds in Color Gilrov

Sportsman's Gourmet Guide Goplen

. Bacchanalia Revisited Gray

**Boomtime Gray** 

Red Lights on the Prairies Spectra Gray

Place Names of Manitoba Ham

Jean's Beans Hoare

Over 2000 Place Names of Alberta Holmgren

Pioneer of Vision Houston

I'll Take the Train Liddell

Vet in the Saddle Loew/Wood

Alberta Landscapes Macdonald/MacEwan

Saskatchewan Landscapes MacDonald

Illustrated History of Canadian Western Agribition MacEwan

Northwest of Sixteen MacEwan

Wildhorse Jack MacEwan

John Rowand MacGregor

Vision of an Ordered Land MacGregor

```
British Law and Arctic Men Moyles
                                       Chronicle of a Pioneer Prairie Family Neatby
                                       Northland Press Titles
                                       From Prairie Kitchens Oddie
                                       Fitness Fun Parsonson
                                       Silent Enemy Pettigrew
                                       Land of Pain, Land of Promise Piniuta
                                       Wild Harmony Pruitt
                                       Canadian Farm Law Purich
                                       What's In a Name Russell
                                       Our Nell Savage
Box 159
                                       Wild Mammals Savage/Savage
                                       Man of Law: A Model Schumiatcher
                                       Stanley Knowles Trofimenkoff
                                       First People Updike
                                       Wildflowers I Vance et al
                               Promo 13 Promo Misc Cheque Requests - 1985
                               All About Cows - 1987
                               Battle River Valley - nd
                               Blended Sound-Sight Method Wkbk I - 1985
                               British Law and Arctic Men - 1979, 1987
                               Christmas in the West - 1982-83
                               Colombo's Canada Quiz Book - nd (photograph enclosed, #159)
                               From Prairie Kitchens - 1979-81
                               Pub 1 Guide to the Rockies Gadd - 1986
                               James Gladstone: Canada's First Indian Senator Dempsey - nd
                               Pub 1 Jean's Beans - 1986
                               Pub 1 Jean's Beans [cont'd] - 1986
Box 160
                               Little White School House - 1984
                               Little White School House (old) - 1977
                               Pub 1 Native Foster Children Kerley - 1986
                               Out West - nd
                               Pork, Perfect Pork - nd
                               Power for Prairie Plows - nd
                               Ranch - Kev Porter Books - 1984
                               Pub 1 Red Lights on the Prairies - 1985-86
                               Rider Pride - 1983-86
                               Riel Diary - 1984
                               Silent Enemy - 1983-84
                               Silent Song of Mary Eleanor - 1983-84
                               Wild Mammals of Western Canada - 1981-83
                               Pub 1 Wolves Savage - nd
                       Reports
                               Inventory
                                       1982-83
Box 161
                                       1981-82
                                       1980-81
                                       August, 1982-July, 1983
                                       August, 1982-July, 1983 [cont'd 1]
                                       August, 1982-July, 1983 [cont'd 2]
Box 162
                                       August, 1981-July, 1982
                                       August, 1981-July, 1982 [cont'd 1]
                                       August, 1981-July, 1982 [cont'd 2]
                                       August, 1980-July, 1981
                                       August, 1979-July, 1980
                                       August, 1979-July, 1980 [cont'd]
```

```
1983-84 (oversize item, two files, #34a, 34b)
Box 163
                               Sales
                                       1981-82
                                       1982-83
                                       1980-81
                                       August, 1982-July, 1983
                                       August, 1982-July, 1983 [cont'd 1]
                                       August, 1982-July, 1983 [cont'd 2]
Box 164
                                       August, 1981-July, 1982
                                       August, 1981-July, 1982 [cont'd 1]
                                       August, 1981-July, 1982 [cont'd 2]
                                       August, 1980-July, 1981
                       Sales and Marketing
                               Great West Collection
                                       Old Monitors (oversize item included, #35) - 1981-86
                                       General - 1984
                                       Other Publisher's Titles - 1983-84
                               New Book Information Sheets - 1981-84
                               Corporate File - General - 1983-84
                               Direct Mail
                                       Canadian Direct Mail Marketing Association - 1983-84
                                       Corporate - 1984
Box 165
                                       Premiums - 1984, 1987
                               Advertising
                                       The Art Post - 1984
                                       Globe and Mail - nd
                                       Grain News - 1984
                                       Invoices - 1984
                                       Liason - 1980-84
                                       Quill & Quire - 1983
                                       Rotunda (Royal Ontario Museum Pub.) - 1984
                                       Saskatoon Magazine - 1984
                               Promotion - Toronto - 1984
                               Pub 1 Publication Releases - 1980-84
                               Personal Development - 1981, 1984
                               Acct General Correspondence - 1984
                               Admin Annual Reports - 1984-85
                               Admin 4 Monday Morning Meetings - 1984
                               Assn 4 National Book Festival - 1983-85
                               Book Exh SWP - 1983-84
                               Budget 1 Budget Proposals - 1983-84
                               Comp 1 Canadian Telebook Agency - 1984
                               Capital Budget - 1984
                               Mail 1 Schools - 1984
                               Mail 3 Mailing Agencies - 1984
                               Mail 4 Post Office - 1982
                               Mail 7 Media - 1983
                               Sales Rep 8 Freelancers - 1978-84
                               Sales Rep 12 Stock Check and Reps Reports - 1980
Box 166
                               Shipping and Shipping Firms - 1983
                               Studies
                                       Recommendation for Reprints - 1981-84
                                       Market Analysis for Proposed Manuscripts - 1978-80
                                       Publishing - 1980
                                       General - 1982
                               Stud 7 Young Adult Novel Competition - 1984
```

```
Studies - Telemarketing - 1983-85
Promotional Expense - General - 1983
Sales
        Remainder Sales - 1978-83
        Discounts - 1978, 1981
        UTP - 1983-84
        Direct Mail - 1982
        Book Club and Magazine Sales - 1980
        Corporate - 1984
        Special Projects - 1980-84
        Spring Book Sales - 1982-83
        Standing Orders - 1977
[Negatives] - nd
Advertising - nd
Western People - Standing Ads (oversize item included, #35a) - 1981
Books in Canada - 1978
Book Covers - nd
Redi-Art - nd
Repros - Miscellaneous - nd
Modern Press - nd
[Advertising] - nd
Layout Guides - Photocopies for Proof Changes - New Books - nd
Book Engravings - nd
Repros Advertising - nd
Repros Circulation - nd (photographs enclosed, #160-167)
Combination Ads - Prairie Books - nd
Publications
       Alberta Landscapes - nd (photographs enclosed, #168-69)
       And Mighty Women Too - 1977
               Auntie's Knitting a Baby - 1984-87
        photographs enclosed, #170-195)
        Bacchanalia Revisited - 1982-83 (photograph enclosed, #196)
        The Battle for the Bay - nd
        The Battle River Valley - nd
        The Best from Alberta History - 1981
        The Best of Grant MacEwan - 1982
        MacEwan: Between the Red and the Rockies - nd
        Best of Edna Jaques - nd
        Beyond the Harvest - 1981
        Blazing the Old Cattle Trail - nd
        Boomtime - nd
        The Boy in Buckskins - nd
        British Law and Arctic Men - nd
        Butter Down the Well - 1981-84 (photographs enclosed, #197)
        Canadian Farm Law - nd
        Charcoal's World - 1978-81
        Charles Noble - 1980-83
        A Century of Canadian Grain - nd
        Christmas Book - nd (photograph enclosed, #198)
        Chronicle of Pioneer Prairie Family - nd
        Colombo's Canadiana Quiz Book - nd
         (photograph enclosed, #199)
        Come 'N Get It - 1983
        Curling Book - 1981-84
        Cornerstone Colony - nd
        Custom Combines - nd
```

The Emperor of Peace River - nd

Eye Opener Bob - nd Figures in a Ground - nd Fifty Mighty Men - nd Finding Co-ops - nd The First People - nd

Fishing in the West - 1984-85

Fishing in the West [cont'd] - 1983-84 Fitness Fun for Everyone Parsonson - nd

Four Seasons West - nd

From Duck Lake to Dawson City - nd From Prairie Kitchens - Promotion - nd

From Prairie Roots - 1984 (photographs enclosed, #200-206)

Glistening in the Sun - nd

Gopher Hills - nd (photographs enclosed, #207-208)

Grandfather Symons - 1982-83 (photographs enclosed, #209-212)

Grant MacEwan's Illustrated History - nd Grant MacEwan: No Ordinary Man - 1979-80

Growing up in Minby - nd

Hailstorms - 1984 (photograph enclosed, #213)

Holy War - 1983-85 I'll Take the Train - nd

In an Manner of Speaking McDonald - 1981 In Western Canada Before the War - 1981-83

Jean's Beans - nd John Rowand - nd

John Ware's Low Country – 1977,1983 (photographs enclosed, #214-216)

Lonely Voyage - nd

The Little White Schoolhouse - nd (photograph enclosed, #217)

Land of Pain, Land of Promise - nd

Land of Earth and Sky - 1983-84 (photographs enclosed, #218-221)

Man of Law: A Model - nd

Marie Ann - 1984

The Measure of Man - nd

Mart Kenney and his Western Gentlemen - 1981-83

Memory Meadows - 1976-77, 1987

Men Against the Desert - nd

Metis Makers of History MacEwan - 1981-82

Mr. Davin M.P. - 1980-81 Murder in Yukon - 1982-83

Midways, Judges, and Smooth-Tongued Farirs - 1982-84

Midways, Judges, and Smooth-Tongued Farirs [cont'd] - 1983-84

Multinational Co-ops - nd

Naturalist Painter - nd (photograph enclosed, #222)

No Foot in Heaven - nd Northwest of Sixteen - nd

One Thing for Tomorrow - 1981-83

One Thing for Tomorrow [cont'd] - 1980-82 Our People: Indians of the Plains - 1981 Our Nell - nd (oversize item enclosed, #36)

Out West - nd

Outdoors West - 1979-83

Over 2000 Place Names of Alberta - nd

Overland by the Yellowhead - nd Pages from the Past Bocking - 1979-80

Box 169

The Palliser Expedition - nd Paper Wheat - 1981-83

Pat Burns: Cattle King - 1979-80

Parkland Portraits - nd Pioneer of Vision - nd

Place Names of Manitoba - nd Prairie Birds in Color - nd Politics of Defeat - 1980

Prairie Born, Prairie Bred - 1979, 1982

Prairie Farm Policy Guide - nd

Prairie Farm Account Book and Management

Supplement - 1977-84 Prairie Giants - 1985-87

Pride of the West - Calendar - 1980

Pulse of the Community - nd

The Pursuit of Ernest Cashel - 1984-85

Red Lights - nd Red Crow - 1980

Rider Pride - nd (photographs enclosed, #223-224) The Rhyming Horse of Fort Quapelle - 1978-79 Riel - 1983-85 (photographs enclosed, #225-226) Rodeo Book - nd (photograph enclosed, #227)

Pub 1 Rodeo Cowboys - 1984-86 (photograph enclosed, #228)

Saga of Red Ryan - 1982-83

Saskatoon: A Century in Pictures - nd Saskatchewan: A History - 1980-83

Saskatchewan: A Pictoral History - 1979-81

Saskatchewan Landscapes - nd Saskatchewan Government - 1980-81 Senator Hardisty's Prairies - nd

Sky Painter - nd

Shelterbelt - 1979-84 (photograph enclosed, #229)

Sportsman's Gourmet Guide - nd Summer of the Grizzly - 1984-85

Syrup Pails and Gopher Tails - 1983-85 (photographs

enclosed, #230-232) Miscellaneous - 1977

Those Bittersweet Schooldays - nd

Turn Him Loose! - nd

Trapped - nd

Two Blades of Grass - 1981 Uphill all the Way - nd

Winners - 1983-84

Windigo - nd (photographs enclosed, #233-234)

Wildflowers Across the Prairies - 1977-79, 1983-84, 1988 Wildflowers Across the Prairies (Revised) - 1979, 1983-84

(photograph enclosed, #235) Will the Bounty End? - 1984 Wine and Wheat - 1984

Ukrainian Folk Stories - 1983-84 (photograph enclosed, #236)

Vet in the Saddle - nd

Vision of an Ordered Land - nd Visit From Mr. Lucifer - 1984 What's in a Name - 1980-83

Wild Harmony - nd Wild Mammals - nd

Box 172

Wildhorse Jack - nd

Rodeo Cowboys - Ted Barris/Semeniuk - 1985-86

Come 'N Get It Barss - 1983

Outdoors West Bickle - 1979 Sask: A Pictoral History - 1980

Pages from the Past Bocking - 1980

One Thing for Tomorrow Brack/Collins - 1981

Fishing in the West - 1984

Syrup Pails and Gopher Tails Charyk - 1983

Butter Down the Well Collins - 1980-82

Wine and Wheat Joan Davies - 1984

Best from Alberta History Dempsey - 1982

Charcoal's World Dempsey - 1979-80

Red Crow Dempsey - 1981-83

Saskatchewan Government Eager - 1980

Riel and the Rebellion Flanagan - 1983-84

Custom Combining Isern - nd

Prairie Born, Prairie Bred Jaques - 1979-82

Midways, Judges and Smooth-Tongued Fakirs Jones - 1983-85

Mart Kenney and his Western Gentlemen Kenney - 1981-83

Mr. Davin M.P. Koester - 1980-82

Curling Book Lukowich et al - 1981

Grant MacEwan: No Ordinary Man - 1979-80

In a Manner of Speaking MacDonald - 1981-82

Best of Grant MacEwan MacEwan - 1982 Fifty Mighty Men MacEwan - 1982

Metis Makers of History MacEwan - 1981-84

Pat Burns MacEwan - 1979-80

Fat Bullis MacEwall - 1979-00

Murder in the Yukon Malcolm - 1982-83

In Western Canada Before War Mitchell - 1981-82

Saga of Red Ryan Robin - 1982-84

Shelterbelt Seitz - 1979

Two Blades of Grass Spinks - 1980-82

Grandfather Symons' Homestead Book Symons - 1982

Paper Wheat 25 St. Theatre - 1982

Ukrainian Folk Stories Vovchok - 1983

Beyond the Harvest Wilson - 1981

Politics of Defeat Wilson - 1980

**Proofs** 

GWC Christmas - 1984

GWC Fall - 1984

GWC Summer - 1984

GWC Spring - 1984

GWC Christmas - 1983

GWC Pilot Mailings - nd

Auntie's Knitting a Baby - nd

Hailstorms - nd

Fishing in the West - nd

Holy War of Sally Ann - nd

Peoples of Alberta - nd

Rider Pride - nd

Silent Enemy - nd

Will the Bounty End? - nd

Promo Cards - Misc. - nd

Read, Saskatchewan - nd

Songbook

```
Hasti-notes - nd (slides enclosed)
                        [Christmas Songs] - nd
                        [songbook] - 1975-77
                        ["probable" songs] [6] - nd
                        [songbook] [4] - 1974
                        [songbook - enquiries] - 1976-78
                        songbook, file #3 - nd
                        [songbook] [9] - 1975
Box 176
                        [songbook] [5] - 1975
                        Songs not suitable for first songbook (original compositions with music) [3] - 1974-76
                        songbook - preliminary sort [7] - nd
                        songbook - preliminary sort [8] - nd
                        [songbook] - nd
                        [songbook] [cont'd 1] - nd
                        [songbook] [cont'd 2] - nd
                        [songbook] [cont'd 3] - nd
                Computer Print-Outs (oversize item boxes)
Box 177
                        Balances, Trial
                        - January, 1982-December, 1982
                        - January, 1983-December, 1983
                        - September, 1983-July, 1984
Box 178
                        Registers
                        Invoice (Wholesale) - July 28, 1983-July 25, 1984
                        Sales, Daily Retail
                                - Period #1 - #6 - 1983-84 (R00001-R05100)
Box 179
                                - Period #7 - #13 - 1984 (R5101- )
                Reports
Box 180
                                Backorder Status - 1983-84
                       Inventory, Period - July 28, 1983- July 25, 1984
                               Profit Margin, Period - July 28, 1983- July 25, 1984
                               Sales
                                        By ISBN Number - July 28, 1983- July 25, 1984
Box 181
                                        By Territory, Customer, ISBN Number - July 28,
                                         1983-July 25, 1984
                                        By Territory, ISBN Number - July 28, 1983-July 25, 1984
Box 182
                                        By Customer, ISBN Number
                                                - Period #7, ending February 8,1984
                                                - Period #8, ending March 7, 1984
                                                        - Period #9, ending April 4, 1984
Box 183
                                                - Period #10, ending May 2, 1984
                                                - Period #11, ending May 30, 1984
Box 184
                                                        - Period #12, ending June 27, 1984
                                                - Period #13, ending July 25, 1984
                                Stock Variance - July 28, 1983-July 25, 1984
Box 185
                                        University of Toronto Press, Monthly
                                        - June 30, 1981-June 30, 1982
                                        - July, 1982-June, 1983
Box 186
                                                - July, 1983-June, 1984
                        Respondents, Direct Mail - July 28, 1983-July 25, 1984
                        Statements, Commission, Period - July 28, 1983-July 25, 1984
Box 187
                               Statistics, Sales - July, 1979-May, 1981
                        Summaries
                                Backorder Status - May, 1984
                                Royalties, Period - July 28, 1983 - July 25, 1984
```